

ELECTION OF THE THIRTEENTH LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY OF THE NORTHWEST TERRITORIES 1995

σ?45ΦΔ=Δ5DF6 13-454LσD4F6 Δα644F 6NL254464Δ6 1995-6JN6ΔJ

ÉLECTION DE LA TREIZIÈME ASSEMBLÉE LÉGISLATIVE DES TERRITOIRES DU NORD-OUEST 1995 OFFICIAL VOTING RESULTS

በበናየ/Lጚና ቴ/ኦት/ላንበና ቴ/ኔ ታ/ቴ/ነት

RÉSULTATS OFFICIELS DU SCRUTIN

		The state of the s
		3





ELECTION OF THE THIRTEENTH LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY OF THE NORTHWEST TERRITORIES 1995

ÉLECTION DE LA TREIZIÈME ASSEMBLÉE LÉGISLATIVE DES TERRITOIRES DU NORD-OUEST 1995 OFFICIAL VOTING RESULTS

NNSYLX° %DAPAPN° %D% GP4%D%L%L%

RÉSULTATS OFFICIELS DU SCRUTIN

FEB 1 5 1996

Yellowknife, N.W.T.

For text in English, see page 3.

ኄኌቈበጋና በበናናረLላኈ CJቦላዖኄቈኈርΔና, L፟፟፟፟ለና፞∿Ⴑፚ 39.

Pour le texte français, voir page 75.

English: If you would like this information in another official language, call us.

French: Si vous voulez ces informations en français, contactez-nous.

Cree: Kīspın kı nıtawıhtīn ē nīhīyawıhk ōma ācimōwın, tıpwāsınān.

Inuinnaqtun: TAHAPKUAT TITIKAT PIYUMAGUVIGIT INUINNAQTUN TITIGAGHIMAYUT HIVAYAINAGIAQAQTUGUT.

Inuvialuktun: UVANITTUAQ ILITCHURISUKUPKU INUVIALUKTUN, QUQUAQLUTA.

Chipewyan: ?ERIHTŁ'ÍS DËNE SÚŁINÉ YATI T'A HUTS'ELKËR XA BEYÁYATI THE?Ą ?AT'E, NUWE TS'ËN YÓŁTI.

South Slavey: EDI GONDI DEHGÁH GOT'ĮE ZHATIÉ K'ĘĘ EDATŁ'EH ENAHDDHĘ NIDE.

North Slavey: K'ÁHSHÓ GOT'INE XEDÉ K'É HEDERI ?EDIHTL'É YERINIWĘ NÍDÉ DÚLE

> Gwich'in: JII GEENJIT GWICH'IN ZHIT GAVISHINDAI' NIINDHAN JI'. NIKHWETS'ÀT GINÒHKHII.

Dogrib: TŁĮCHQ YATI K'ĘĘ́. DI WEGODI NEWQ DÈ, GOTS'O GONEDE. Enquiries Unit Elections Canada 1595 Telesat Court Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0M6 Tel.: 1-800-INFO-VOTE (463-6868) TTY/TDD 1-800-361-8935 ELECTION OF THE THIRTEENTH LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY OF THE NORTHWEST TERRITORIES 1995

OFFICIAL VOTING RESULTS

PUBLISHED BY THE CHIEF ELECTORAL OFFICER OF CANADA The data contained in this report can be purchased on computer media.

For enquiries, please contact:

Enquiries Unit Elections Canada 1595 Telesat Court Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0M6 Tel.: 1-800-INFO-VOTE (463-6868) TTY/TDD 1-800-361-8935

Canadian Cataloguing in Publication Data

Main entry under title:

Election of the thirteenth legislative assembly of the Northwest Territories 1995: official voting results = Niruarniulauqtumik nunatsiami katimajirjuaksanut 1995 - ngutirlugu : titirarsimajut qaujigiarutit qanuq niruaqtuqarmangaaq = Élection de la treizième assemblée législative des Territoires du Nord-Ouest, 1995 : résultats officiels du scrutin

> Text in English, Inuktitut and French. ISBN 0-662-62144-1 Cat. no. SE1-9/1995

1. Elections-Northwest Territories-Statistics.
I. Elections Canada.
II. Title: Niruarniulauqtumik nunatsiami katimajirjuaksanut 1995 - ngutirlugu, titirarsimajut qaujigiarutit qanuq niruaqtuqarmangaaq.
III. Title: Élection de la treizième assemblée législative des Territoires du Nord-Ouest, 1995 : résultats officiels du scrutin.

JL479.E53 1995 324.9719'203'021 C95-980303-3E



The Chief Electoral Officer • Le directeur général des élections

December 15, 1995

The Honourable Samuel Gargan
Speaker of the Legislative Assembly of the Northwest Territories
P.O. Box 1320
Yellowknife, N.W.T.
X1A 2L9

Mr. Speaker:

I have the honour to present my report, which covers the poll-by-poll results of the election of the thirteenth Legislative Assembly of the Northwest Territories on October 16, 1995. This report is published in accordance with subsection 162(a) of the Northwest Territories *Elections Act*, in my capacity as Chief Electoral Officer of the Northwest Territories.

In accordance with subsection 162(*b*) of the Act, this report also includes the poll-by-poll results of voting in the by-election held May 8, 1995, in the electoral district of Aivilik.

Yours truly,

Jean-Pierre Kingsley

TABLE OF CONTENTS

	Page
Introduction	9
Summary of Votes Cast by Electoral District	11
Poll-by-Poll Results	
Aivilik	13
Amittuq	14
Baffin Central	15
Baffin South	16
Deh Cho	17
Hay River	18
High Arctic	19
Inuvik	20
Iqaluit	
Keewatin Central	22
Kitikmeot	23
Kivallivik	24
Mackenzie Delta	25
Nahendeh	
Natilikmiot	
North Slave	
Nunakput	
Sahtu	
Thebacha	
Tu Nedhé	
Yellowknife Centre	
Yellowknife Frame Lake	
Yellowknife North	
Yellowknife South	
By-Election: Aivilik. 1995	37

INTRODUCTION

The term of the twelfth Legislative Assembly of the Northwest Territories, elected in October 1991, ended on August 31, 1995. The Commissioner of the Northwest Territories directed writs ordering a general election for members of the 13th Legislative Assembly to be issued on September 1, 1995, and to be made returnable on November 15, 1995. The election period lasted 45 days.

ELECTORAL DISTRICTS

The electoral district boundaries for 1995 reflected changes made by the Legislative Assembly after its review of the report of the Electoral District Boundaries Commission 1993/94. These changes realigned the boundaries of six of the 24 electoral districts to conform with the boundary that will divide the Northwest Territories into two jurisdictions in 1999. The districts affected by boundary changes were High Arctic, Kitikmeot, Nunakput, Sahtu, North Slave and Tu Nedhé.

ELECTORS

Canadian citizens 18 years of age or older on polling day, October 16, 1995, who had lived in the Northwest Territories since October 16, 1994, were eligible to vote in the territorial election. For the first time, new amendments to the Northwest Territories *Elections Act* made enumeration possible outside the electoral period, resulting in a more efficient process. Enumeration took place in May 1995, and a total of 31 407 electors were registered on the preliminary lists. Also for the first time, the preliminary voters lists were prepared from a computerized data base using software that Elections Canada developed for the 1993 federal general election and adapted for use in the Northwest Territories.

The preliminary voters lists were on display in each riding. Eligible citizens whose names did not appear on the lists could apply to the returning officer for their electoral district before September 27 to have their names added. Voters whose names were on the lists by September 27 could vote in person or by proxy. Those who missed the deadline could still register in person to vote at the advance polls or on polling day, but could not vote by proxy. The names of 2 436 electors were added during revision and 180 were removed. The total of 33 978 names on the official lists of electors includes 135 incarcerated electors and the 1 401 electors registered in Nahendeh, where the candidate was elected by acclamation.

CANDIDATES

Nomination day at the general election was Monday, September 18, 1995. A record 93 residents of the Northwest Territories declared their candidacy. Two candidates withdrew before the deadline of 8:00 p.m. on nomination day and their names did not appear on the ballot papers. At the 1991 general election, 84 candidates were nominated and six were elected by acclamation. All candidates in the Northwest Territories run independently of political parties.

VOTING

One candidate having been elected by acclamation in the electoral district of Nahendeh, a poll was held on October 16, 1995, in each of the remaining 23 electoral districts. An advance poll was held on October 5, 1995. Voting took place at 35 advance polling stations, 123 regular polls and two mobile polls, one each in the electoral districts of Amittuq and Kitikmeot. Amendments to the Northwest Territories *Elections Act* in 1995 created a mechanism that enabled incarcerated electors to vote for a candidate in their home riding for the first time in this general election, and 135 did so. Their votes are included in the totals for advance poll voting in their home ridings.

Automatic judicial recounting of the votes took place in the electoral districts of Amittuq, Yellowknife South and Yellowknife Centre. Under section 137 of the Northwest Territories *Elections Act*, the returning officer must apply to a judge for a recount if the tally of votes separating the candidate receiving the highest number of votes and any other candidate is less than 2% of the total votes cast in the electoral district. The results of voting after the votes were recounted remained the same in the two Yellowknife districts and changed by three votes in Amittuq; however, the recount did not alter the election results.

REPORTING

The preliminary results were published after 8:00 p.m. on October 16 on Internet, and were displayed there until the publication of this report. This information was accessed some 15 000 times, most often in the two weeks following election day. The first official return was published in the *Northwest Territories Gazette* on October 27, 1995 and the last return was published on November 17, 1995.

This report on the complete poll-by-poll results of voting in the 1995 general election is published in accordance with subsection 162(a) of the *Elections Act* of the Northwest Territories.

BY-ELECTION, MAY 1995

Due to the resignation of James Arvaluk, Member for the electoral district of Aivilik, on February 20, 1995, a by-election was held in that electoral district on May 8, 1995. The elected candidate, Manitok Bruce Thompson, served until the dissolution of the Legislative Assembly. The poll-by-poll results of voting in that by-election are published in this report in accordance with subsection 162(*b*) of the *Elections Act* of the Northwest Territories.

Summary of Votes Cast by Electoral District

Electoral district	Polling stations	Rejected ballots	Total votes including rejected ballots	Electors on lists*	Total votes as percentage of electors on lists*
Aivilik	5	1	603	693	87.01
Amittuq	9	7	975	1 414	68.95
Baffin Central	7	6	978	1 293	75.64
Baffin South	6	3	771	984	78.35
Deh Cho	5	3	611	647	94.44
Hay River	9 [5	1 745	2 171	80.38
High Arctic	6	4	396	616	64.29
Inuvik	7	4	1 179	1 552	75.97
Iqaluit	7	8	1 447	1 375	105.24
Keewatin Central	5 [11	1 159	1 290	89.84
Kitikmeot	7	4	1 118	1 315	85.02
Kivallivik	6	3	1 289	1 431	90.08
Mackenzie Delta	7	4	776	1 101	70.48
Nahendeh	·······	······································	ACCLAMA	TION	······································
Natilikmiot	6	8	712	997	71.41
North Slave	8	22	1 154	1 500	76.93
Nunakput	6	5	640	951	67.30
Sahtu	8	9	1 072	1 419	75.55
Thebacha	7	3	1 396	1 561	89.43
Tu Nedhé	3	6	555	625	88.80
Yellowknife Centre	8	6	1 269	2 061	61.43
Yellowknife Frame Lake	7	1	753	1 523	49.44
Yellowknife North	11	9	1 630	2 433	67.00
Yellowknife South	11	1	2 340	3 625	64.55
Totals	161	133	24 568	32 577	75.43

^{*}NOTE: An elector may vote even if his or her name is not on the official list of electors, as long as that elector completes an application for registration at the advance or ordinary polls. It is, therefore, possible for the total number of votes cast in any electoral district to exceed the number of names on the official list of electors. Similarly, the column headed Total votes as percentage of electors on lists' may include electors who were sworn in at the advance or ordinary polls; this column should, therefore, be used only as a rough guide to voter turnout.

AIVILIK

Returning Officer: Eva Aklunark, Repulse Bay, NWT

Candidates:

Marion T. Love, Coral Harbour, NWT, adult educator

Donat Milortok, Repulse Bay, NWT, mayor

Manitok Thompson, Rankin Inlet, NWT, unemployed

Polling station		,	Ballots cast	for	Deiected	Total	Electors	Total vote	
Name	No.	Marion T. Love	Donat Milortok	Manitok Thompson	Rejected ballots	vote	on list	as percentage of electors on list	
Repulse Bay	1	17	59	108	0	184	252	73.02	
Chesterfield Inlet	2	16	20	94	0	130	165	78.79	
Coral Harbour	3	205	8	67	1	281	276	101.81	
Advance poll - Repulse Bay		0	1	4	0	5	-	.72	
Advance poll - Coral Harbour		2	0	1	0	3	-	.43	
Totals		240	88	274	1	603	693	87.01	
Percentage of valid vote	S	39.87	14.69	45.51		***************************************	,		

Elected candidate: Manitok Thompson Majority: 34 votes (5.6%)

AMITTUQ

Returning Officer: Silas Takawgak, Pond Inlet, NWT

Candidates:

Titus Allooloo, Pond Inlet, NWT, hunter

Mark Evaloarjuk, Igloolik, NWT, businessman

Paul Haulli, Pond Inlet, NWT, hunter

Caleb M. Sangoya, Pond Inlet, NWT, community social worker

Polling station	***************************************		Ballots ca	st for	***************************************	Dejected	Total	Electors on list	Total vote
Name	No.	Titus Allooloo	Mark Evaloarjuk	Paul Haulli	Caleb M. Sangoya	Rejected ballots	Total vote		as percentage of electors on list
Pond Inlet	1	82	9	18	88	0	197	276	71.38
Pond Inlet	2	72	9	17	87	0	185	265	69.81
Igloolik	3	13	114	30	20	1	178	313	56.87
Igloolik	4	4	122	37	42	1	206	298	69.13
Hall Beach	5	9	42	64	58	5	178	248	71.77
Pond Inlet, Igloolik, Hall Beach (mobile poll)		1	5	0	2	0	8	8	100.00
Advance poll - Pond Inlet		5	2	4	3	0	*14	**6	1.00
Advance poll - Igloolik		0	5	1	1	0	7	-	0.50
Advance poll - Hall Beach		0	0	0	3	0	3	_	0.21
Totals	-	186	308	170	304	7	975	1 414	68.95
Percentage of valid votes	***************************************	19.21	31.82	17.56	31.40		***************************************	:	7

Elected candidate: Mark Evaloarjuk

Majority: 4 votes (0.4%)

^{*} Includes votes cast by incarcerated electors serving sentences of less than two years.

** Incarcerated electors only; all other electors are included in figures for appropriate polling divisions.

BAFFIN CENTRAL

Returning Officer: Bill Kilabuk, Pangnirtung, NWT

Candidates:

Jaypeetee Akpalialuk, Pangnirtung, NWT, hunter

Tommy Enuaraq, Clyde River, NWT, teacher

Charlie Kalluk, Clyde River, NWT, heavy equipment operator Jaypeetee Karpik, Pangnirtung, NWT, committee member

Rebecca Mike, Pangnirtung, NWT, self-employed Pauloosie Paniloo, Clyde River, NWT, carver

Sakiasie Sowdlooapik, Pangnirtung, NWT, civil servant

Lootie Toomasie, NWT, tenant relation officer

Polling station	*******				Ballo	ts cast for		•••••		Rejected	Total	Electors	Total vote as percentage
Name	No.	Jaypeetee Akpalialuk	Tommy Enuaraq	Charlie Kalluk	Jaypeetee Karpik	Rebecca Mike	Pauloosie Paniloo	Sakiasie Sowdlooapik	Lootie Toomasie	ballots	vote	on list	of electors on list
Pangnirtung	1	50	22	0	36	18	11	44	33	0	214	327	65.44
Pangnirtung	2	45	25	1	38	26	12	82	18	5	252	365	69.04
Broughton Island	3	6	55	0	9	4	19	12	117	1	223	269	82.90
Clyde River	4	4	191	10	5	11	30	10	15	0	276	324	85.19
Advance poll - Pangnirtung		0	1	0	2	1	2	4	3	0	*13	**8	1.00
Advance poll - Broughton Island	•••••					Advance po	oll figures inc	luded with poll	No. 3				*
Advance poll - Clyde River			•••••	······································		Advance po	oll figures inc	luded with poll	No. 4		***************************************		
Totals		105	294	11	90	60	74	152	186	6	978	1 293	75.64
Percentage of valid vo	tes	10.80	30.25	1.13	9.26	6.17	7.61	15.64	19.14		***************************************	***************************************	

^{*} Includes votes cast by incarcerated electors serving sentences of less than two years.

Elected candidate: Tommy Enuaraq Majority: 108 votes (11.11%)

^{**} Incarcerated electors only; all other electors are included in figures for appropriate polling divisions.

BAFFIN SOUTH

Returning Officer: Elisapee Ikkidluak, Lake Harbour, NWT

Candidates:

Goo Arlooktoo, Lake Harbour, NWT, counsellor

Walter Audla, Sanikiluaq, NWT, unemployed

Matthew Saveakjuk Jaw, Cape Dorset, NWT, hunter/carver

Peter Kattuk, Sanikiluaq, NWT, mayor

Kenoayoak Pudlat, Lake Harbour, NWT, unemployed

Akalayok Qavavau, Cape Dorset, NWT, mayor

Polling sta	tion			Ballots	cast for					Electors	Total vote
Name	No.	Goo Arlooktoo	Walter Audla	Matthew Saveakjuk Jaw	Peter Kattuk	Kenoayoak Pudlat	Akalayok Qavavau	Rejected ballots	Total vote	Electors on list	as percentage of electors on list
Sanikiluaq	1	15	94	3	118	18	7	0	255	299	85.28
Lake Harbour	2	102	1	25	5	25	3	1	162	193	83.94
Cape Dorset	3	63	1	58	1	15	22	1	161	235	68.51
Cape Dorset	4	74	1	74	2	14	17	1	183	252	72.62
Advance poll - Cape Dorset		2	1	2	1	1	1	0	*8	-	0.82
Advance poll - Sanikiluaq		0	0	0	1	1	0	0	2	**5	0.20
Totals		256	98	162	128	74	50	3	771	984	78.35
Percentage valid votes	of	33.33	12.76	21.09	16.67	9.64	6.51		***************************************		

Elected candidate: Goo Arlooktoo Majority: 94 votes (12.24%)

^{*} Includes votes cast by incarcerated electors serving sentences of less than two years.

** Incarcerated electors only; all other electors are included in figures for appropriate polling divisions.

DEH CHO

Returning Officer: Rosemary Minoza, Fort Providence, NWT

Candidates:

Joachim Bonnetrouge, Fort Providence, NWT, counsellor

Samuel Gargan, Fort Providence, NWT, legislator

Richard C. Lafferty, Fort Providence, NWT, self-employed

Polling station	1	Bal	llots cast fo	r	Dojostod	Total	Electors	Total vote	
Name	No.	Joachim Bonnetrouge	Samuel Gargan	Richard C. Lafferty	Rejected ballots	vote	on list	as percentage of electors on list	
Fort Providence	1	88	173	36	0	297	*292	101.71	
Fort Providence	2	51	81	35	2	169	207	81.64	
Kakisa	3	11	14	4	0	29	30	96.67	
Hay River Dene Reserve	4	39	65	11	1	116	118	98.31	
Advance poll - Fort Providence		Advance p	oll and vot	ing by incarcer	ated electors	include	ed with poll	No. 1	
Totals		189	333	86	3	611	647	94.44	
Percentage of valid v	otes	31.09	54.77	14.14					

^{*} Includes three registered incarcerated electors.

Elected candidate: Samuel Gargan Majority: 144 votes (23.68%)

HAY RIVER

Returning Officer: Hazel Haight, Hay River, NWT

Candidates:

Ron Courtoreille, Hay River, NWT, manager

Mansell C. Grey, Hay River, NWT, contractor

Jane Groenewegen, Hay River, NWT, businessperson George B. Morin, Hay River, NWT, public servant

Polling station			Ballots	s cast for	***************************************	Rejected	Total	Electors	Total vote as percentage
Name	No.	Ron Courtoreille	Mansell C. Grey	Jane Groenewegen	George B. Morin	ballots	vote	on list	of electors on list
Hay River	1	95	15	84	43	2	239	276	86.59
Hay River	2	-92	26	95	33	0	246	328	75.00
Hay River	3	99	20	84	30	1	234	319	73.35
Hay River	4	72	25	78	34	0	209	271	77.12
Hay River	5	100	19	124	25	0	268	322	83.23
Hay River	6	94	8	88	39	0	229	325	70.46
Hay River	7	60	13	100	35	1	209	275	76.00
Enterprise	8	12	2	8	6	1	29	48	60.42
Advance poll - Hay River		30	9	35	8	0	*82	**7	3.79
Totals		654	137	696	253	5	1 745	2 171	80.38
Percentage of valid	votes	37.59	7.87	40.00	14.54				-

Elected candidate: Jane Groenewegen

Majority: 42 votes (2.4%)

^{*} Includes votes cast by incarcerated electors serving sentences of less than two years.

** Incarcerated electors only; all other electors are included in figures for appropriate polling divisions.

HIGH ARCTIC

Returning Officer: Tabitha Mullin, Resolute Bay, NWT

Candidates:

Elizabeth Allakariallak-Roberts, Resolute Bay, NWT, facilitator

Larry Audlalluk, Grise Fiord, NWT, fuel truck driver Levi Barnabas, Arctic Bay, NWT, office manager Aziz Kheraj, Resolute Bay, NWT, businessman

Polling station	1		Ballots cas	t for				Electors	Total vote
Name	No.	Elizabeth Allakariallak -Roberts	Larry Audlalluk	Levi Barnabas	Aziz Kheraj	Rejected ballots	Total vote	on list	as percentage of electors on list
Nanisivik	1	5	5	20	10	0	40	161	24.84
Arctic Bay	2	33	13	107	30	0	183	254	72.05
Resolute Bay	3	28	25	3	37	1	94	127	74.02
Grise Fiord	4	6	33	3	10	. 3	55	67	82.09
Little Cornwallis Island (mobile poll)		14	2	0	2	0	18	3	600.00
Advance poll - Arctic Bay		4	0	2	0	0	*6	**4	.98
Totals		90	78	135	89	4	396	616	64.29
Percentage of valid	votes	22.96	19.90	34.44	22.70				-

Elected candidate: Levi Barnabas **Majority:** 45 votes (11.48%)

^{*} Includes votes cast by incarcerated electors serving sentences of less than two years.

** Incarcerated electors only; all other electors are included in figures for appropriate polling divisions.

INUVIK

Returning Officer: Barbara Crawford, Inuvik, NWT

Candidates:

Fred E. Koe, Inuvik, NWT, accountant

Floyd K. Roland, Inuvik, NWT, auto mechanic

Polling station		Ballo	ts cast for	Rejected	Total	Electors	Total vote as percentage of electors on list	
Name	No.	Fred E. Koe	Floyd K. Roland	ballots	vote	on list		
Inuvik	1	102	195	1	298	373	79.89	
Inuvik	2	63	110	1	174	274	63.50	
Inuvik	3	51	48	0	99	107	92.52	
Inuvik	4	89	94	0	183	262	69.85	
Inuvik	5(a)	77	110	1	188	272	69.12	
Inuvik	5(b)	81	101	1	183	257	71.21	
Advance poll - Inuvik		29	25	0	*54	**7	_	
Totals		492	683	4	1 179	1 552	75.97	
Percentage of valid votes	<u> </u>	41.87	58.13	,		***************************************		

Elected candidate: Floyd K. Roland Majority: 191 votes (16.26%)

^{*} Includes votes cast by incarcerated electors serving sentences of less than two years.

** Incarcerated electors only; all other electors are included in figures for appropriate polling divisions.

IQALUIT

Returning Officer: Meakie Pudlat, Iqaluit, NWT

Candidates:

Gordon McIntosh, Iqaluit, NWT, arena manager

Edward Picco, Iqaluit, NWT, manager

Mary Ekho-Wilman, Iqaluit, NWT, civil servant

Polling station	1		Ballots cas	st for	Dojostod	Total	Electors	Total vote
Name	No.	Gordon McIntosh	Edward Picco	Mary Ekho-Wilman	Rejected ballots	Total vote	on list	as percentage of electors on list
Iqaluit	1	13	36	49	0	98	146	67.12
Iqaluit	2	20	230	169	4	423	308	137.34
Iqaluit	3	21	63	107	2	193	394	48.98
Iqaluit	4	20	98	139	0	257	96	267.71
Iqaluit	5	11	75	50	1	137	289	47.40
Iqaluit	6	11	111	98	1	221	131	168.70
Advance poll - Iqaluit		4	82	32	0	*118	**11	8.65
Totals		100	695	644	8	1 447	1 375	105.24
Percentage of valid v	otes	6.95	48.30	44.75				

Elected candidate: Edward Picco Majority: 51 votes (3.54%)

^{*} Includes votes cast by incarcerated electors serving sentences of less than two years.

** Incarcerated electors only; all other electors are included in figures for appropriate polling divisions.

KEEWATIN CENTRAL

Returning Officer: Margaret Kusugak, Rankin Inlet, NWT

Candidates:

Joseph Kaludjak, Rankin Inlet, NWT, businessman

John Todd, Rankin Inlet, NWT, politician

Polling station		Ballots ca	st for	Deicated	Total	Electors	Total vote	
Name	No.	Joseph Kaludjak	John Todd	Rejected ballots	Total vote	on list	as percentage of electors on list	
Rankin Inlet	1	40	329	3 .	372	444	83.78	
Rankin Inlet	2	47	230	0	277	320	86.56	
Rankin Inlet	3	55	284	2	341	372	91.67	
Whale Cove	4	54	78	5	137	152	90.13	
Advance poll - Rankin Inlet		5	26	1	*32	**2	2.48	
Totals		201	947	11	1 159	1 290	89.84	
Percentage of valid votes		17.51	82.49	***************************************				

Elected candidate: John Todd Majority: 746 votes (64.98%)

^{*} Includes votes cast by incarcerated electors serving sentences of less than two years.

** Incarcerated electors only; all other electors are included in figures for appropriate polling divisions.

KITIKMEOT

Returning Officer: Harry Maksagak, Cambridge Bay, NWT

Candidates:

Ernest N. Bernhardt, Coppermine, NWT, self-employed

Kelvin Ng, Cambridge Bay, NWT, businessman

Polling station		Ballots ca	st for	Datastad	77-4-1	Electors	Total vote
Name	No.	Ernest N. Bernhardt	Kelvin Ng	Rejected ballots	Total vote	on list	as percentage of electors on list
Cambridge Bay	1	50	186	0	236	266	88.72
Cambridge Bay	2	42	253	1	296	394	75.13
Coppermine	3	107	90	1	198	270	73.33
Coppermine	4	103	165	2	270	359	75.21
Bathurst Inlet/ Bay Chimo (mobile poll)	5	3	32	0	35	11	318.18
Advance poll - Cambridge Bay		12	44	0	*56	**15	4.31
Advance poll - Coppermine	-	5	22	0	27	•	2.08
Totals	***************************************	322	792	4	1 118	1 315	85.02
Percentage of valid votes		28.90	71.10		,		

Elected candidate: Kelvin Ng Majority: 470 votes (42.19%)

^{*} Includes votes cast by incarcerated electors serving sentences of less than two years.

** Incarcerated electors only; all other electors are included in figures for appropriate polling divisions.

KIVALLIVIK

Returning Officer: Shirley Tagalik, Arviat, NWT

Candidates:

David Aglukark, Arviat, NWT, implementation coordinator

Sam Alagalak, Arviat, NWT, plumber/maintainer Silas Arngn'naaq, Baker Lake, NWT, legislator Kevin J. O'Brien, Arviat, NWT, housing director David Simailak, Baker Lake, NWT, businessman

Joy Suluk, Arviat, NWT, adult educator

Polling statio	n			Ballots cas	st for			Deiested	Total	Electors	Total vote
Name	No.	David Aglukark	Sam Alagalak	Silas Arngn'naaq	Kevin J. O'Brien	David Simailak	Joy Suluk	Rejected ballots	vote	on list	as percentage of electors on list
Arviat	1	27	28	10	224	11	25	0	325	343	94.75
Arviat	2	58	22	10	234	9	12	0	345	382	90.31
Baker Lake	3	18	4	59	133	84	7	2	307	379	81.00
Baker Lake	4	12	5	57	80	103	5	1	263	321	81.93
Advance poll - Arviat		4	3	1	19	3	3	0	*33	**6	2.32
Advance poll - Baker Lake		1	1	3	10	1	0	0	16	-	1.12
Totals		120	63	140	700	211	52	3	1 289	1 431	90.08
Percentage of valid	dvotes	9.33	4.90	10.89	54.43	16.41	4.04	·	*		

Elected candidate: Kevin J. O'Brien **Majority:** 489 votes (38.02%)

^{*} Includes votes cast by incarcerated electors serving sentences of less than two years.

** Incarcerated electors only; all other electors are included in figures for appropriate polling divisions.

MACKENZIE DELTA

Returning Officer: Joyce Edwards, Aklavik, NWT

Candidates:

Charles Furlong, Aklavik, NWT, businessman David Krutko, Yellowknife, NWT, consultant Richard Nerysoo, Yellowknife, NWT, legislator

Polling station		Ba	allots cast 1	or	Rejected	Total	Electors	Total vote as percentage
Name	No.	Charles Furlong	David Krutko	Richard Nerysoo	ballots	vote	on list	of electors on list
Aklavik	1	46	64	10	2	122	210	58.10
Aklavik	2	89	50	16	2	157	241	65.15
Fort McPherson	3	15	132	105	-	252	350	72.0
Fort McPherson	4	14	65	57	-	136	197	69.04
Tsiigehtchic	5	32	25	11	-	68	92	73.91
Advance poll - Aklavik		5	6	4	•	*15	**11	1.38
Advance poll - Fort McPherson		3	8	15	-	26	-	2.39
Totals		204	350	218	4	776	1 101	70.48
Percentage of valid votes	,,	26.42	45.34	28.24	,			

^{*} Includes votes cast by incarcerated electors serving sentences of less than two years.

Elected candidate: David Krutko Majority: 132 votes (17.10%)

^{**} Incarcerated electors only; all other electors are included in figures for appropriate polling divisions.

NAHENDEH

Returning Officer: Rita Cazon, Fort Simpson, NWT

ACCLAMATION - Jim Antoine, Fort Simpson, NWT, politician

NATILIKMIOT

Returning Officer: Nee Porter, Taloyoak, NWT

Candidates:

John Ningark, Pelly Bay, NWT, hunter Uriash Puqiqnak, Gjoa Haven, NWT, artist

Polling station	Polling station		cast for	Defeated	Total	Electors	Total vote
Name	No.	John Ningark	Uriash Puqiqnak	Rejected ballots	vote	on list	as percentage of electors on list
Pelly Bay	1	135	15	0	150	212	70.75
Taloyoak	2	112	109	7	228	344	66.28
Gjoa Haven	3	46	100	0	146	186	78.49
Gjoa Haven	4	68	102	0	170	251	67.73
Advance poll - Taloyoak		2	10	1	13	-	1.31
Advance poll - Gjoa Haven		3	2	0	*5	**4	0.50
Totals		366	338	8	712	997	71.41
Percentage of valid votes	·······	51.99	48.01				

Elected candidate: John Ningark Majority: 28 votes (3.98%)

^{*} Includes votes cast by incarcerated electors serving sentences of less than two years.

** Incarcerated electors only; all other electors are included in figures for appropriate polling divisions.

NORTH SLAVE

Returning Officer: Louise Richardson, Rae, NWT

Candidates:

Violet Camsell-Blondin, Rae-Edzo, NWT, resource coordinator

Leon Lafferty, Rae, NWT, maintenance foreman

James Rabesca, Rae-Edzo, NWT, interpreter translator

Henry Zoe, Rae, NWT, administrator Isadore Zoe, Wha Ti, NWT, unemployed Joseph Zoe, Rae, NWT, unemployed

Polling station	n]	Ballots ca	st for					Electors	Total vote
Name	No.	Violet Camsell- Blondin	Leon Lafferty	James Rabesca	Henry Zoe	Isadore Zoe	Joseph Zoe	Rejected ballots	Total vote	on list	as percentage of electors on list
Rae	1	27	27	73	20	3	11	2	163	211	77.25
Rae	2	61	38	100	27	5	12	3	246	317	77.60
Rae	3	33	81	73	47	2	17	7	260	302	86.09
Edzo	4	17	13	53	36	0	7	2	128	159	80.50
Lac La Martre (Wha Ti)	5	33	2	74	13	29	12	5	168	253	66.40
Rae Lakes	6	19	5	· 76	7	5	3	1	116	184	63.04
Snare Lake	7	12	7	24	7	1	2	2	55	70	78.57
Advance poll - Arviat		2	2	8	1	2	3	0	*18	**4	1.20
Totals		204	175	481	158	47	67	22	1 154	1 500	76.93
Percentage of val	id	18.02	15.46	42.49	13.96	4.15	5.92		-		

Elected candidate: James Rabesca Majority: 277 votes (24.47%)

^{*} Includes votes cast by incarcerated electors serving sentences of less than two years.

** Incarcerated electors only; all other electors are included in figures for appropriate polling divisions.

NUNAKPUT

Returning Officer: Vera Ovayuak, Tuktoyaktuk, NWT

Candidates:

Eddie T. Dillon, Tuktoyaktuk, NWT, mayor

Vince Steen, Tuktoyaktuk, NWT, highway maintenance supervisor

Polling station	Polling station		ast for	Dojostod	Total	Electors	Total vote as percentage	
Name	No.	Eddie T. Dillon	Vince Steen	Rejected ballots	vote	on list	of electors on list	
Tuktoyaktuk	1	62	129	1	192	262	73.28	
Tuktoyaktuk	2	44	153	1	198	261	75.86	
Paulatuk	3	24	56	0	80	133	60.15	
Sachs Harbour	4	30	24	1	55	74	74.32	
Holman Island	5	72	28	2	102	216	47.22	
Advance poll - Tuktoyaktuk		8	5	-	*13	**5	1.37	
Totals		240	395	5	640	951	67.30	
Percentage of valid votes	***************************************	37.80	62.20					

Elected candidate: Vince Steen Majority: 155 votes (24.41%)

^{*} Includes votes cast by incarcerated electors serving sentences of less than two years.

** Incarcerated electors only; all other electors are included in figures for appropriate polling divisions.

SAHTU

Returning Officer: Margrit Minder, Norman Wells, NWT

Candidates:

George Cleary, Deline, NWT, president - political leader

Stephen Kakfwi, Fort Good Hope, NWT, educator

Polling station	***************************************	Ballots	cast for	Rejected	Total	Electors	Total vote
Name	Cle		Stephen ballots Kakfwi		vote	on list	as percentage of electors on list
Colville Lake	1	0	28	0	28	50	56.00
Fort Good Hope	2	21	299	1	321	363	88.43
Norman Wells	3	54	205	2	261	392	66.58
Fort Norman	4	52	91	4	147	223	65.92
Deline	5	179	93	2	274	379	72.30
Advance poll - Fort Good Hope		5	17	0	*22	**12	1.56
Advance poll - Norman Wells		1	10	0	11	_	0.78
Advance poll - Deline		7	1	0	8	-	0.57
Totals	***************************************	319	744	9	1 072	1 419	75.55
Percentage of valid votes		30.01	69.99		***************************************		

Elected candidate: Stephen Kakfwi Majority: 425 votes (39.98%)

^{*} Includes votes cast by incarcerated electors serving sentences of less than two years.

** Incarcerated electors only; all other electors are included in figures for appropriate polling divisions.

THEBACHA

Returning Officer: Anne Jones, Fort Smith, NWT

Candidates:

Allan Heron, Fort Smith, NWT, general trades foreman

Sean Mageean, Fort Smith, NWT, accountant

K.A. Jeannie Marie-Jewell, Fort Smith, NWT, homemaker J. Michael Miltenberger, Fort Smith, NWT, superintendent

Polling statio	n		В	allots cast for	······································	Rejected	Total	Electors	Total vote as percentage	
Name	No.	Allan Heron	Sean Mageean	K.A. Jeannie Marie-Jewell	J. Michael Miltenberger	ballots	vote	on list	of electors on list	
Fort Smith	1	23	33	52	151	0	259	299	86.62	
Fort Smith	2	5	27	53	84	0	169	201	84.08	
Fort Smith	3	20	11	127	51	1	210	239	87.87	
Fort Smith	4(a)	14	11 -	85	81	0	191	237	80.59	
Fort Smith	4(b)	8	11	77	81	2	179	218	82.11	
Fort Smith	5	20	14	145	131	0	310	362	85.64	
Advance poll - Fort Smith		6	12	32	. 28	0	*78	**5	5.01	
Totals		96	119	571	607	3	1 396	1 561	89.43	
Percentage of valid	l votes	6.89	8.54	40.99	43.58		***************************************			

Elected candidate: J. Michael Miltenberger

Majority: 36 votes (2.58%)

^{*} Includes votes cast by incarcerated electors serving sentences of less than two years.

** Incarcerated electors only; all other electors are included in figures for appropriate polling divisions.

TU NEDHÉ

Returning Officer: Violet Beaulieu, Fort Resolution, NWT

Candidates:

Larry Bearard, Fort Resolution, NWT, contractor

Archie Catholique, Lutselk'e, NWT, interpreter/translator

Don Morin, Fort Resolution, NWT, contractor

Polling statio	n	I	Ballots cast for		Rejected	Total	Electors	Total vote
Name	No.	Larry Bearard	Archie Catholique	Don Morin	ballots	vote	on list	as percentage of electors on list
Fort Resolution	1	55	26	271	6	358*	418	85.65
Lutselk'e	2	3	93	101	0	197	207	95.17
Advance poll - Fort Resolution	Adva	ance poll figu	es and voting by	incarcerate	d electors inc	luded with	poll No. 1	1.30
Totals		58	119	372	6	555	625	88.80
Percentage of valid	l votes	10.56	21.68	67.76				

^{*} Includes eight registered incarcerated electors.

Elected candidate: Don Morin Majority: 253 votes (46.08%)

YELLOWKNIFE CENTRE

Returning Officer: Val Braden, Yellowknife, NWT

Candidates:

Gary J. Boyd, Yellowknife, NWT, lawyer

Marie Coe, Yellowknife, NWT, real estate salesperson Roland Gosselin, Yellowknife, NWT, civil servant Arlene Hache, Yellowknife, NWT, executive director Jake Ootes, Yellowknife, NWT, businessman

Dave Ramsay, Yellowknife, NWT, businessman Don Yamkowy, Yellowknife, NWT, manager

Polling station	on		***************************************	Ba	llots cas	Rejected	Total	Electors	Total vote			
Name	No.	Gary J. Boyd	Marie Coe	Roland Gosselin	Arlene Hache		Dave Ramsay	Don Yamkowy	ballots	vote	on list	as percentage of electors on list
Yellowknife	1	5	13	13	20	16	17	4	0	88	227	38.77
Yellowknife	2	25	12	13	17	35	14	17	1	134	265	50.57
Yellowknife	3(a)	17	27	21	15	24	44	17	0	165	258	63.95
Yellowknife	3(b)	8	16	17	23	34	30	10	0	138	258	53.49
Yellowknife	4	29	31	25	48	40	37	17	1	228	345	66.09
Yellowknife	5	48	25	27	28	36	37	21	3	225	388	57.99
Yellowknife	6	22	24	10	58	44	18	11	1	188	318	59.12
Advance poll - Yellowknife		11	14	13	22	20	12	11	0	*103	**2	5.00
Totals		165	162	139	231	249	209	108	6	1 269	2 061	61.43
Percentage of vali	d votes	13.06	12.83	11.01	18.29	19.71	16.55	8.55				

Elected candidate: Jake Ootes Majority: 18 votes (1.43%)

^{*} Includes votes cast by incarcerated electors serving sentences of less than two years.

** Incarcerated electors only; all other electors are included in figures for appropriate polling divisions.

YELLOWKNIFE FRAME LAKE

Returning Officer: Penelope Kocik, Yellowknife, NWT

Candidates:

Charles Dent, Yellowknife, NWT, businessperson

David McCann, Yellowknife, NWT, planning consultant

Tom Pagonis, Yellowknife, NWT, electrician Rob Roman, Yellowknife, NWT, self-employed

Polling station	1	***************************************	Ballots of	ast for		Rejected	Total	Electors	Total vote as percentage of electors on list
Name	No.	Charles Dent	David McCann	Tom Pagonis	Rob Roman	ballots	vote	on list	
Yellowknife	1	108	19	12	9	1	149	347	42.94
Yellowknife	2	79	23	5	22	0	129	246	52.44
Yellowknife	3	46	10	4	47	0	107	176	60.80
Yellowknife	4	89	35	14	29	0	167	311	53.70
Yellowknife	5(a)	63	9	5	5	0	82	220	37.27
Yellowknife	5(b)	42	17	7	19	0	85	221	38.46
Advance poll - Yellowknife		19	9	2	4	0	*34	**2	2.24
Totals		446	122	49	135	1	753	1 523	49.44
Percentage of valid v	otes	59.31	16.22	6.52	17.95				

Elected candidate: Charles Dent Majority: 311 votes (41.36%)

^{*} Includes votes cast by incarcerated electors serving sentences of less than two years.

** Incarcerated electors only; all other electors are included in figures for appropriate polling divisions.

YELLOWKNIFE NORTH

Returning Officer: Kathy Southworth, Yellowknife, NWT

Candidates:

Roy Erasmus, Yellowknife, NWT, lawyer

Jim Evoy, Yellowknife, NWT, administrator

Sandy Holmes, Yellowknife, NWT, retired businessperson

Donna Hunt, Yellowknife, NWT, freelance writer Wally Larocque, Yellowknife, NWT, civil servant

Louis Leonardis, Yellowknife, NWT, plumbing service manager

Clem Paul, Yellowknife, NWT, welder

Polling station	n		***************************************	В	allots ca	st for			Rejected	Total	Electors	Total vote as percentage
Name	No.	Roy Erasmus	Jim Evoy	Sandy Holmes	Donna Hunt	Wally Larocque	Louis Leonardis	Clem Paul	ballots	vote	on list	of electors on list
Ingraham Trail	1	5	33	8	3	11	0	23	0	83	107	77.57
Dettah.	2	80	11	0	2	1	0	4	0	98	141	69.50
Yellowknife	3	172	29	6	29	25	0	37	0	298	370	80.54
Yellowknife	4	73	40	7	12	17	2	46	0	197	258	76.36
Yellowknife	5	34	13	1	5	7	1	11	1	73	127	57.48
Yellowknife	6	125	50	9	11	27	8	31	1	262	408	64.22
Yellowknife	7	39	33	2	5	13	5	10	0	107	216	49.54
Yellowknife	8	35	36	7	10	13	1	14	4	120	270	44.44
Yellowknife	9	37	24	4	16	22	3	30	1	137	241	56.85
Yellowknife	10	45	34	7	15	10	7	-10	0	128	288	44.44
Advance poll - Yellowknife		41	31	5	1	12	2	33	2	*127	**7	5.23
Totals		686	334	56	109	158	29	249	9	1 630	2 433	67.00
Percentage of valid	votes	42.32	20.60	3.45	6.72	9.75	1.79	15.36	***************************************	***************************************		

Elected candidate: Roy Erasmus Majority: 352 votes (21.71%)

^{*} Includes votes cast by incarcerated electors serving sentences of less than two years.

** Incarcerated electors only; all other electors are included in figures for appropriate polling divisions.

YELLOWKNIFE SOUTH

Returning Officer: Debbie Nider, Yellowknife, NWT

Candidates: Seamus Henry, Yellowknife, NWT, businessman

Kirby Marshall, Yellowknife, NWT, financial/economic manager

Tony Whitford, Yellowknife, NWT, executive assistant

Polling station	n		Ballots cast f	for	Rejected	Total	Electors	Total vote as percentage
Name	No.	Seamus Henry	Kirby Marshall	Tony Whitford	ballots	vote	on list	of electors on list
Yellowknife	1(a)	104	34	77	0	215	358	60.06
Yellowknife	1(b)	93	31	72	0	196	341	57.48
Yellowknife	1(c)	61	25	63	1	150	250	60.00
Yellowknife	2	74	33	89	0	196	385	50.91
Yellowknife	3	64	41	118	0	223	348	64.08
Yellowknife	4	81	50	115	0	246	451	54.55
Yellowknife	5	66	32	110	0	208	353	58.92
Yellowknife	6	112	40	91	0	243	360	67.50
Yellowknife	7	132	45	97	0	274	431	63.57
Yellowknife	8	123	44	86	0	253	348	72.70
Advance poll - Yellowknife	***************************************	62	24	50	0	*136	**1	3.58
Totals	-	972	399	968	1	2 340	3 625	64.55
Percentage of valid vo	otes	41.56	17.06	41.39		>	,	

Elected candidate: Seamus Henry

Majority: 4 votes (0.2%)

^{*} Includes votes cast by incarcerated electors serving sentences of less than two years.

** Incarcerated electors only; all other electors are included in figures for appropriate polling divisions.

AIVILIK, By-Election, May 8, 1995

Cause of vacancy: Resignation of James Arvaluk, February 20, 1995

Warrant received: March 10, 1995

Writ dated: March 24, 1995

Nomination day: April 10, 1995

Election day: May 8, 1995

Returning Officer: Steven Kopak, Repulse Bay, NWT

Candidates:

Peter Katorkra, Repulse Bay, NWT, carver

Joani Kringayark, Repulse Bay, NWT, contractor Steve Mapsalak, Repulse Bay, NWT, finance officer Simionie Sammurtok, Chesterfield Inlet, NWT, labourer

Manitok Bruce Thompson, Rankin Inlet, Inuktitut language consultant

Polling station	*****************		I	Ballots cast	for	***************************************			Electors	Total vote
Name	No.	Peter Katorkra	Joani Kringayark	Steve Mapsalak	Simionie Sammurtok	Manitok Bruce Thompson	Rejected ballots	Total vote	on list	as percentage of electors on list
Repulse Bay	1	15	19	36	24	45	0	139	241	57.70
Chesterfield Inlet	2	3	0	3	70	16	0	92	156	58.90
Coral Harbour	3	22	3	7	37	85	2	156	329	47.40
Advance poll - Repulse Bay				Advance	poll figures in	cluded with	poll No. 1			
Advance poll - Coral Harbour				Advance	poll figures in	cluded with	poll No. 3	***************************************		
Totals		40	22	46	131	146	2	387	726	53.30
Percentage of valid	votes	10.34	5.68	11.89	33.80	37.70	*	***************************************		2

Elected candidate: Manitok Bruce Thompson

Majority: 15 votes (3.9%)

σ?45σ0≥05076 13-252Lσ0₹Γ6 Δα524Γ 6ΛL25₹465Δ6 1995-5J053J

Enquiries Unit Elections Canada 1595 Telesat Court Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0M6 かもことから、1-800-463-6868 TTY/TDD 1-800-361-8935



The Chief Electoral Officer • Le directeur général des élections

በረለ_~ 15, 1995-Γ

DaPapUD4ap:

 C^{\cup}

المائكة كالمائكة كائكة كالمائكة كالمائكة كالمائكة كالمائكة كالمائكة كالمائكة كالمائك

ĿŊĠ∿Ⴑჾ
⊃ ₽¿₽₽₽°45
ኄຼ໑ჼ
σ₽ Ϥ ʹÅ ^c CLˁΓ ^ь
49 مناطق المناطق المنا
Δ^{ς} هے Δ^{ς}
√∆∆← √ √ √ √ √ √ √ √ √ √ √ √ √ √ √ √ √
ϤΓ^c⊃^{5b}
[†] Cd (Deh Cho)
∩<°\ (Thebacha)
የኖʹ - ል∿Γ
የኖሩፕ የበላታ
6a DPD 56 C 56 DT
ხα ^ზ αΓ /c [¢] -Γ (North Slave)
Lb°ץ חל°C (Mackenzie Delta)60
ےم ⁶ > ^c
ودرادها المراقعة في المراقعة المراقعة في
Δ ΗΔ ^Δ Ω (Nahendeh)
ĠÖ (Sahtu)
H◁∆ ∿5° (Hay River)
בבל A°L (Yellowknife South) 66
בבל (Yellowknife North) 67
בכל אבר Crs (Yellowknife Frame Lake) 68
בבל PNI (Yellowknife Centre) 69
የበ¹୮ኦታ
٩٩٩٠٠ - ٩٩٠٠ - ٩٩٠٠ - ٩٩٠٠ - ٦١
٩٢٩٩٤ عــ ٩٢٩٩٠ عـــ ٩٢٩٠٠ عـــ ٩٢٩٠٠ عـــ ٩٢٩٠٠ عـــ ٩٢٩٠٠ ع
ΔΔ Δς [~] Γ Δdσ [~] LJ ^c - <i>σ</i> ?Δ ⁶ ~ [°] Γ ^c L Δ 8. 1995- Γ

2P2P4PAC

ЫΠΕΡΊΚΟ ΔαΓΙΟ ΕΠΕΡΟΘΎΓ ΛΓΟΙΞΊΕ ΦΌΣΑ 1991-Γ ΔΙ-ΕΎσ ΟΙΙ 31-Γ, 1995-Γ. ΔαΓΙΟ ΕΓΙΔ ΛΌΡΑ ΡΑΓΊΘΕ ΕΠΕΡΊΚΟΝΑ Δ΄ Δ΄ ΑΘΕΝΕΊΚΟΝΑ ΑΓΙΟΝΑ 1-Γ 1995-Γ ΛΌΡΑ ΑΓΙΟΝΑ 15-Γ ΛΡΑΓΊΚΙΝΑ ΡΑΓΊΘΕ ΡΑΓΙΟΝΑ ΑΘΕΝΑΙ ΑΘΕΝΑΙ ΑΓΙΟΝΑΙ ΑΓΙ

~よりがりく。 りかつふてく~

~24°DC

67450 4970

ᠤ᠌᠌ᢓᡏᡗᡏᠳᢐ

ᢦᠻ᠋ᡏᡮᢗᠪᡳᠯᠣᡮᡠᡳᡘᠯᠲᡄ᠐ᡥᠫᡕ᠘ᠮᢉᠫᠮᠮ, ᢣᠴᡆ᠘᠙᠕ᢥᠾᡈᢆᡫᡉ ᢣᠴᡆ᠘ᡱ᠃ᠻᠬᠬᡏᠦ. ᠴᡆᡗᡟᢗᡏ ᠘ᡄᡶᠮᡳᠯᢙ ᠳᠻᡏᡥᠬᡟᠨᠰᢖ᠋ᠮ ᠘ᡄᢥᠣ 137-ᠮ ᠬᠬᡪᠮᡪ᠘ᡛ᠘᠊ᠳ᠙ᢡᠬᠻᡟᢣᡷᡠᡈᡶᠻᡏᠲᡈᠫᡠᢥᡄᢥᡳᢒ᠊ᡠᢃᢣ᠙ᠮᢐᠫᡠ ᠫᡃᡄᢇᠯᠴ᠐ᢥᡫᠨᡤᢆᠨᡢᠲᠲᡬᢗ 2%-ᠮᡠ᠋ᡐ᠕ᡧᠫᡏᢇᡫᡶᠯᡀᢉ᠋ᢪᢐᠣᢆᠦ, ᢗ᠘ᡈᠯᡏᡩᡈᡳ᠘ᡮᠾᡉᢑ᠘ᢝᠮ᠘ᠰᡟᠫᢝᢉᠫ᠅᠘ᡮ᠘᠘ᠮᠺᠫᠮ ᡏᡧᡟᡷᡄ᠐ᢡᠫᡳ᠖ᠮᠻᡳᠮᡩ; ᠙ᡟᡎᠦ᠂ᡟᢟᠧᡸᠮᡠᠳᢓᡏᡠᢗᠪᡄ᠐ᡥᠫᠣᡠ᠘ᡟᢣᡷᡄ᠐ᢡᠫᠦ᠐ᢤ᠘ᠴ᠘ᠮᠺᠫᡏ᠘ᡟᡷᡓ᠐ᡥᠫᡠ᠘ᡮᠰᠫᠸ᠘ᢝ᠑ᡏ

ጋኒ፨ሀሪጘዹ፨

 $_{\Delta}$ ሬና $_{\Delta}$ ሪ $_{\Delta}$

4ሀ $^{\circ}$ ሀ $^{\circ}$ - σ የ $^{\circ}$ የ $^{\circ}$ $^{\circ}$

ትL/ 4ናረਂ $_{2}$ $_{2}$ $_{3}$ $_{4}$ $_{5}$ $_{5}$ $_{6}$ $_{6}$ $_{7}$ $_{7}$ $_{1}$ $_{1}$ $_{1}$ $_{1}$ $_{1}$ $_{1}$ $_{1}$ $_{2}$ $_{1}$ $_{2}$ $_{3}$ $_{4}$ $_{5}$ $_{1}$ $_{5}$ $_{5}$ $_{5}$ $_{5}$ $_{6}$ $_{6}$ $_{6}$ $_{7}$ $_{1}$ $_{6}$ $_{1}$ $_{1}$ $_{1}$ $_{1}$ $_{1}$ $_{1}$ $_{1}$ $_{2}$ $_{1}$ $_{2}$ $_{3}$ $_{4}$ $_{5}$ $_{1}$ $_{1}$ $_{1}$ $_{2}$ $_{3}$ $_{1}$ $_{2}$ $_{3}$ $_{4}$ $_{5}$ $_$

ላ የ/ጋላΓԳ <mark></mark> C∇ϳኣላ	_የ ይነላፊ የ	ኦሀ "ሀር ኦ ⊀. ഘ3վչሀረ	የሀ. ጉ. አህ መመር አፈ የአለ ምላ የአር የአለ ምህ የ የመደረ የ	ሳሀ ֊ አቀረካ ሊተሩ ቀታፈ _ው ጋረ	σ 7 ₫∜Ͻϲ Ĺ ʹ >ኘ∖°ϲ−∿Ϳ <i>ϧ</i> ·ʹϒ· (%)*
اλفΔ	7	4	1 179	1 552	75.97
Δc	7	8	1 447	1, 375	105.24
₫ Δ& ८ °	5	1	603	693	87.01
4CcJ.p	9	7	975	1 414	68.95
ሰ ዓ	5	3	611	647	94.44
በረዓ	7	3	1 396	1 561	89.43
∆РР⊸ С	3	6	555	625	88.80
የ ኖ '–ል∿Γ	6	3	1 289	1 431	90.08
የኖ' - ፕ୮ 'የበላ	5	11	1 159	1 290	89.84
₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽₽	6	4	396	616	64.29
የሚያ	8	22	1 154	1 500	76.93
Γ၉√ ሀላ _C C	7	4	776	1 101	70.48
۵۹ _{>۲}	6	5	640	951	67.30
ኆሀ − "Lp.	6	8	712	997	71.41
σ Η Δ °Ω		0	᠘᠆ᢣ᠌᠌᠌ᠵ᠘ᠵᢑ᠂ᠳ	P4し ⁶ 4. うして	
<mark>ነ</mark> ኃ	8	9	1 072	1 419	75.55
HባΔ	9	5	1 745	2 171	80.38
∆ ለ∿ሆ αΓ	11	1	2 340	3 625	64.55
ا ۵۳ مورط ۵۳ مورط ۵۳ مورط	11	9	1 630	2 433	67.00
אסכל אר C\f	7	1	753	1 523	49.44
בכל የበላራ	8	6	1 269	2 061	61.43
የበናቦታ	7	4	1 118	1 315	85.02
ᡩ᠋᠙ᢞᡠ᠘ᡃᠮ᠕ᠰ᠍᠍ᠾᢛ	6	3	771	984	78.35
'የየ [%] Č [_] 'Γ 'የበላ _σ	7	6	978	1 293	75.64
احتاء الم	161	133	24 568	32 577	75.43

Δغ۵٥

σ**?**4∿በ°በ≻:

<ኁንና JĠϧˤ·, Δώδ∿Γ, ωͼϓϤΓ

σ24⁶CD 464ς:

ګռ^c ძ, Δڧδ∿Γ, ᡈ\D∩ϲ_ͳλ ९ͻΔ^c ἐϲ^c, Δڧδ∿Γ, ℴልቫዖበσ^ь ጳፕዮሃΔኦ

₆ ታላ‰ Γ			ጋ‹ ርብሚየ	24206	~ 74°⊃°	_24%25	#24%Dels
<u> </u>	ፈላ⊳በ∿ሁ	ያ የ	رے کر م	` ኦሀ _ራ ሀር⊳ <i>ፋ</i> . ℃545ሀሪ	'ኔሃዖረዖ'- Ľኒር	ላሀ∽ <i>⊳</i> "ረџ.∖୮4. ≗54"ጋ.	ϭ ᢪΖϐʹϽϲͺ <u>Ͱ</u> ϛ >ጜጐና᠆₺Jፚኯና (%)*
Δ۵۵۵	1	102	195	1	298	373	79.89
Δ۵۵δ	2	63	110	_ 1	174	274	63.50
۵۵۵	3	51	48	0	99	107	92.52
۵۵۵	4	89	94	0	183	262	69.85
۵۵۵	5(a)	77	110	1	188	272	69.12
۵۵۵	5(b)	81	101	1	183	257	71.21
ራ		29	25	0	*54	**7	_
هاردئے۵۰		492	683	4	1 179 -	1 552	75.97
>ኁ\°⁻-∿JԺ∿ቦና (%)			58.13				

^{*} Δ _D

* Δ _D

* C\D\d\circ \d\circ \d\cir

$\Delta^{q}b - \Delta^{c}$

∽የላ∿በ°በት:

^۲۲ ک^دد, ۵^۲هے موالالا

674 م

ታ የሳ% ` ୮			ሌሌነጋ ንር <i>"</i> የዖናъ	Ն ¢		:			
σ ? ϤʹϐͿϷʹ ϹΔϳϟϤ	<u>ል</u> ∖⊳- በ∿ሁ	Fb,C, 14,C,	۷٩ ∇ _د ډږ _د	∇٩-₽ ∇- Γ. Γρ∽	ኦሀፌሀ C ኦ ⊀‹ 	ኇ፞፞፞፞፞፞፞ኇ ቔ፞፞፞፞፞፞፞፞፞፞፞፞፞፞፞፞፞፞፞ ቔኯኯ ቔኯ ቔቔ ቔቔ ቔቔ ቔቔ ቔቔ ቔቔ ቔቔ ቔቔ ቔቔ ቔቔ ቔቔ	\Γ4. 4ሀ⊂ ኦ "ረџ.− ഘፈշ.	>,,,,c-,,nq-,,c,	
$\Delta_c P \neg \nabla_c$	1	13	36	49	0	98	146	67.12	
Δ^c	2	20	230	169	4	423	308	137.34	
$\nabla_c P$ ∇_c	3	21	63	107	2	193	394	48.98	
$\nabla_c P \neg \nabla_c$	4	20	98	139	0	257	96	267.71	
∇_c	5	11	75	50	1	137	289	47.40	
∇_c	6	11	111	98	1	221	131	168.70	
σ ? Ϥ ჼ∜ĊΓ [®] `Σ': Δ'৳ጔ [®] σ		4	82	32	0	*118	**11	8.65	
ادلغاره		100	695	644	8	1 447	1 375	105.24	
> ^៶ ៶៶ ^ݛ - ^ͺ ህԺ∿Ր (%)		6.95	48.30	44.75					

σ?4th**CD4**th**: Δ**^c**C**^c^c **Åd σ?4**th**CDσ**^c**\D4**th**:** 51-σ^b (3.54%)

400CP

ፊየላኈሀ_ናሀ¦:

۵۴ مانفحه, مکنح, ممد۲۵۲

σΡ**4**⁴ CD **4**⁴**5**^c:

ᠮ᠐ᠩᡗᡥ᠂ᡄᡲ, ᢣᡝᡄᡃᠮ, ᠘ᡩᡝᠦ᠍ᡃ ᠘ᡄ\᠘ᡝ ᠑ᡆ᠂᠋ᡱ᠌᠑᠌ᡥ, ᡆ᠌᠌Ď᠌ᡃᠵᠣ, ᠮ᠊ᡧᡃᡲ ᠘ᡠᡃ᠌᠑᠍᠍᠂ᢗᡶᠺᡃᡪ᠍ᠲᡅᢉᠻᠵᢐᡃᠮ, ᠘ᢑᡃ᠍᠍ᡖᡆ᠘ᢣᡲᠨᢈ᠑ᡃ᠍

			᠆᠙᠘᠘᠙	L c				-74%⊃c.Ľ°	
	<u>ል</u> አ⊳− በ∿ሁ	۲۵۰۵ چړ	᠌ᡠ᠘ᢛ᠘	L፦ ^c ጋኈ Ċ፟፟፟፟፟፟፟	ኦሀ "ሀC ኦ ⊀‹ ഘൃፈካሪ	σ?ላ"ጋ' ሤነ⁄ Ρ⊂ Ρ'– Ľ∿ڶC	\Γ4c ∢ሀ∽ ኦ "ረږ.− 	ን⁵\^°-∿JԺ∿Ր° (%)*	
σρ _γ ς	1	17	59	108	0	184	252	73.02	
۵۲، کانحل	2	16	20	94	0	130	165	78.79	
ነ _{ርሜ}	3	205	8	67	1	281	276	101.81	
σΡϤ ^ͼ ʹϹϳʹͼϽ·; ϫϷ;ϧϭ		0	1	4	0	5		.72	
ታ የላ ^ቈ くሶኈጋ <mark>፡</mark> ፡ ኣ፦ፕ		2	0	1	0	3	-	.43	
₽UĊŢ⊃Ūċ		240	. 88	274	1	603	693	87.01	
> ^ւ Կ ^Գ ^c − [∿] JԺ ⁰Ր՝ (%)	2	39.87	14.69	45.51			***************************************		

4FCD4P

ራየላ°በ°በት:

σ24%CD 4%4ς:

CAC' לישש, דיחבכב"ד, לישבלליה וֹיִּי בּלישלילי, בּביר, בּדַרַבָּהָב ל' HdDc, דיחבכביד, לישבלליה שבי לישא, דיחבכביד, ביביד בבבה

ራ			σ? 0 %Ͻ¢	خ ام∿لە			σ ? 4%⊃°	σ ? 4%Ͻ·	σ ቮ 4"ጋϲ <u>ἰ</u> ^ς - >ኝ፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟ >ኝ፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟ (%)*
σ ? 4%δ< CΩΊ / 4	ፈላ⊳- በ∿Ⴑ	دد.γ ,C∇C	۲۰۵حکم، آرب	ረ -	6∆ ϲ ′ ∖ ∿Ϳϧ	⊳ ሀፌሀር⊳ 4 。		ላበ⊂ ▷ ጭረሶኅ−	
L _c Urc- _p	1	82	9	18	88	0	197	276	71.38
L.UCC.	2	72	9	17	87	0	185	265	69.81
$\Delta^{ u}$	3	13	114	30	20	1	178	313	56.87
Δ٦٦٠	4	4	122	37	42	1	206	298	69.13
	5	9	42	64	58	5	178	248	71.77
Γ'በLCϲኄΓ, ΔᡃᠴϲኄΓ, \σናታናኄΓͻ ʹϼͼϲናͼϼና ͺ		1	5	0	2	0	8	8	100.00
ᡔᢪ᠋᠙ᡥᢗᡥᢐᠫᡃ: ᠆᠙ᡅᢗᡄ∿ᠮ		5	2	4	3	0	*14	**6	1.00
ᡔᠯ᠋Ϥᡥᠵᡥᢐᠫᡃ: ᠘ᡃᢅᠴᡄ∿ᠮ		0	5	1	1	- 0	7	-	0.50
ℯ ₽₫ჼ⋖⋵ჼϽʹ <mark>·</mark> ℩ϭϚϧϧϹ		0	0	0	3	0	3	-	0.21
ს∩⊂Ľ⊃ ^ŗ °		186	308	170	304	7	975	1 414	68.95
> ^ւ Կ ^{Գ c} = ՎԺ ^Գ Ր (%)		19.21	31.82	17.56	31.40			,	

ℴ₽₫ჼ₽በና∤ት:

² ነ∟∟ Γώ\, \$ላና >5ልርኄ-Γ, ዾ_ፍረላΓ

م۶۵^{۹۵}CD۲^۵۲۰:

ᅻb^ւ <գ²^៶, ንվ^{ናር} >հልር^{~៶}-Γ, Δbժ⁻β አΓβ⁻ ቴ⁻የኒ⁻, ንվ^{ናር} >հልር^{~\}-Γ, L-ს-ፆ⁻β ሊ⁻የ⁻ շን⁻የበ, ንվ^{ናር} >հልር^{~\}-Γ, գ⁻Γσ₋ Γσ₋

 σ₽ላ%∿Γ	,		℃ያለ ያን¢ Ç ₆ βτ			24920	24%20	(%)*
ራ ያላ‰ρ< CΔ <mark>ነ</mark> ∤ላ	ፅ \ ₽− በ∿ሁ	⟨σЪ, ĄPr	^ኒ ፐው ቴየሆ	جېر انځ	ኦሀ "ሀC ኦ 4. ℃ያላኔሀ.	ድትር የትላውር የትላውር የትላ	\Γ4. 4U∽ ⊳ "ረږ.− 	
୬ ଏ ^ଽ > ና ልC°¹-୮	1	88	173	36	0	297	*292	101.71
୬ ଏ ^ና	2	51	81	35	2	169	207	81.64
Ь Р҅ ∖- ୮	3	11	14	4	0	29	30	96.67
Η ላΔ 	4	39	65	11	1	116	118	98.31
ራ			ᠳ᠌ᢓ᠌ᡏᢛᠺᡎᢛ	ترد _{ال} کا مرد	UJADYL4c V	ر۶۵۲۵۲۰)°	_lc
₽UĊŢ⊃Ūċ		189	333	86	3	611	647	94.44
> ^៶ ៶ ^៤ ′=∿JԺ ۰۲′ (%)		31.09	54.77	14.14			Y	

σ**?1**⁵⁶**CD2**⁵⁶**: ἱΓD**^c **ἱ**⁵**L**^a σ**?1**⁴⁴-σ^b (23.68%)

በረዓ-୮

Ժየላ∿በኅስት:

ام خیر محراهد

σ24⁶CD 4⁶4^c:

			ᡒ᠌ᢙᢪ᠌᠐°			300000	ᠳᠯᡏᡃ᠑ᡃ	æ₽ ₫ %⊃¢	σ₽ Ϥ "Ͻϲ Ľ ^ς >' ኒ °ς-∿ህσ ° ϒ° *(%)
ራ ያ4 <i>የ</i> 0¢ C∇ή 4	ል\₽- በ∿Ⴑ	ۈږ⁴ HDS°	ኒ° Lቦታ°	40. ታ <u>e</u> Γυ	L4.C.>٩ Γ∇٩,	ኦሀፌሀር ▷⊀ _ሪ ഘ5ላኔሀሪ	"bYD~D" -L*\c	ረሱ.አ୮ፋ. ባሀ' ውል- ዓር ውይ	
ን ሳ ፡፡	1	23	33	52	151	0	259	299	86.62
ን ሳ ና‹	2	5	27	53	84	0	169	201	84.08
ን ሳ ፣፡	3	20	11	127	51	1	210	239	87.87
ንሳ ^{ናር}	4(a)	14	11	85	81	0	191	237	80.59
30° 7L°	4(b)	8	11	77	81	2	179	218	82.11
ን ሳ ና፡	5	20	14	145	131	0	310	362	85.64
ኇ ፞፞፞፞፞፞፞፞፞፞፞፞፞ኇኯጜ ፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟		6	12	32	28	0	*78	**5	5.01
en-لاے۲۰		96	119	571	607	3	1 396		89.43
> ^ና \ ^{Գc} =∿J <i>Ժ</i> ∿ቦ ^c (%)		6.89	8.54	40.99	43.58				

ΔH²σ Ċ

σ₽₫%በናበት:

«۵۵ ک-۵, ۶۵^{۹۲} غائ²-۲, ۵۵٬۷۹۲

σ24°CD χες:

האליי, אליי ולגלי-ך, פיטקייחיה ליח לטבי, ביץליף-ך, טלא C° באליי, אלי ולגלי-ך לטקייחיה

ታ ንሳ%∿୮			_የ ም _የ ጋ ኃር _ዓ			ᠼᡧᢐᠧ	_2/%75	-24*7-is
ራ ት ላ% ኮ < C∇ባ <mark>ነ</mark> ላብ	ቂ\⊳- በ∿Ⴑ	۲۵۶ _۲ ۲۵۳	ף⊃ <i>י-</i> ף 4.U	742, Ç,	ኦሀፌሀር ▷⊀‹ ഘ5ላ5ሀ‹	'ኔሃዖረያ'- Ľኒር	\Γ4。 4U⊆ ⊳ "<Ļ.−	>5\~ (%)*
۶۵ ^{۹۲} ۱۶خ	1	55	26	271	6	358*	418	85.65
ት'ላ'የ	2	3	93	101	0	197	207	95.17
ራፖላ∜〈ሶ饰ጋና: ጛላናና ናላኌ፞\°			ᡔ᠌᠌᠌ᢗᢛ᠙ᡎᢆᢌ᠑ᠫ	/مالال د'ر405 و	L<α Δ<β Δ Δ Δ Δ Δ Β 	^с	-Jc	1.30
₽U⊂Ţ⊃Lc		58	119	372	6	555	625	88.80
>ጜጐ፡-ጜህԺъՐ፡ (%)		10.56	21.68	67.76				

^{*} Δ _D

* Δ _D

* C

C

σ**?1**%**CD૨**%**: Ċ**^α **J111**% σ**?1**%**CD**σ⁴**J2**53-σ⁶ (46.08%)

የኖሩል^b

~54°n°n>:

باتد ۲۰۹۵, ۱۵۱۵ م. معد۱۱۷۲

σΡ**Δ**⁵⁶CD ζ⁶ζ^c:

σ ? 4′%∿Γ	-				ᢀᠰᡆᠲᡠ			24206	ᡒᢙᢪ	σ ₽ 0 %Ͻ ^c	σ ? 4°⊃ς-Ľ°
C∇ <u>j</u> \4	ል\▷- በ∿ሁ	۹٫۹۹۰ حب4	زد ۵دلده	۱۵۵٬ ۵°۵٬۵°	∳ኖኄ Þ>ናΔታኄ	۲۲ <i>۷۶</i> C∇۷ _c	رح. 4∇	⊳ ሀፌሀC⊳⊀。 ≗5∢5ሀ。	'ሁሃბረሪ' -Ľ∿Ⴑር	ረџ.አ୮ፋ。 ፈሀ⊂ <i>⊳</i> "−	> ^ና \ [^] c= [•] ህԺ ነዮ ^c (%)*
۵ ^۲ ۵۵ ^۲	1	27	28	10	224	11	25	. 0	325	343	94.75
$Q_c V Q_c$	2	58	22	10	234	9	12	- 0	345	382	90.31
%LԺ'Ͻⅆ℠	3	18	4	59	133	84	7	2	307	379	81.00
%L Ժ'Ͻ ₫%	4	12	5	57	80	103	5	1	263	321	81.93
 ታገሳ"ረሶ"ጋር: ሳሄለላታ		4	3	1	19	3	3	0	*33	**6	2.32
ℴℯℴℴ ℴℴ ℯℴℴ		1	1	3	10	1	0	0	16	-	1.12
اد±ے۲۰		120	63	140	700	211	52	3	1 289	1 431	90.08
ᡔ ^ᡪ ᢩᠲᡐ᠐᠊ᢐᡳ	(%)	9.33	4.90	10.89	54.43	16.41	4.04		***************		

σΡΟς CD τς: Ρ΄ζα D>ς Δτα σΡΟς CD σς LD τς: 489-σ6 (38.02%)

የኖጐፕ የበላታ

σ₽₫%በናበ⊁:

~74°CD4°4°:

ᡪᠯᡳ᠂᠙ᠵ᠘ᢣ᠘᠈ ᡬ᠙᠘ᠵ᠘ᠻ᠘᠘ᠰ᠘ᡯ᠘᠘ᠰ᠘ᡯ᠘

σ ? ላ%∿Γ			ጋ _ሩ Ç _ค ๆኤ _ቦ ሪ	24205	%70°	_24%>¢	 ₽7 0 *⊃c i ¢
ራ ንላ% ቦ < CΔ <u></u> ϳረላ	ձԿՒՈ∿Ն	الجروم. الإرجال	Ç. À,	δሀ <i>ω</i> ሀCδ <i>4</i> . ≏5վ5ሀ.	ኄሃ⊳∟⊳'- Ľ∿iC	ሳሀ~ <i></i> ያ _ራ ረ _ት አΓሩ የዓረ _ው ጋሪ	σ₹₫ზϽϲ Ľ >ጜጜ-ኄታኇ (%)*
_የ ያህሳ	1	40	329	3	372	444	83.78
ᠳ᠙᠘᠘ᠳ	2	47	230	0	277	320	86.56
^ቴ ሌኒ	3	55	284	2	341	372	91.67
ሀьረ፣4ላ"	4	54	78	5	137	152	90.13
ኇ፞፞፞፞፞፞፞ኇኯ ፞ጜኯጜኯ ኇኯጜኯጜ		5	26	1	*32	**2	2.48
هارد لغیه ۲۰		201	947	11	1 159	1 290	89.84
>Կ ^գ c=∿JԺ ^գ Ր ^c (%)		17.51	82.49				_

^{*} Δ _D

* Δ _D

* CD\doc \text{CD\L\Sigma} \text{CP\L\Sigma} \text{CP\L\Sigma} \text{CP\L\Sigma} \text{CP\L\Sigma}

σΡ**Ϥ**⁵⁶CD**Ϟ⁵⁶: ʹϧʹ° Ċ**^c σΡ**Ϥ**⁵⁶CDσ⁵**L**D**Ϟ⁵⁶:** 746-σ⁶ (64.98%)

Pogal Department

ራን**ሳ** የሰንበት ነ

 $\dot{C}\Lambda C$ J.-, $\dot{L}\Delta \dot{L}\Delta \dot{L}$, $\dot{L}\Delta \dot{L}\Delta \dot{L}$

674°CD4°5°:

ታ ያላ%∿Γ			~P4%ጋ°	ᠸᢆᢂᢐᠰᡕ					σ2 4 %⊃ς-Ľ°
σ ? ΔιδΟς C∇ή . Δ	ልላ⊳- በ∿ሁ	Δϲ-ኣለ	حۍ د عه ۱۳۶۰	ረ.•ረ, ≒ሬ∇	ላ/\ የ ኮ ናት	<u></u>	'ሁሃ⊳∟ኦ' -Ľ∿ίC	ረџ.ኣ୮ፋ。 ፈሀ⊆ <i></i> ይ"−	-
ݐ ፚዸ፞፞፞፞፞	1	5	5	20	10	0	40	161	24.84
$\nabla_{P}VQ_{d}A_{P}$	2	33	13	107	30	0	183	254	72.05
₽⊳∖∇ _С ⊃ _®	3	28	25	3	37	1	94	127	74.02
√ 0200	4	6	33	3	10	3	55	67	82.09
۵۰۶۳-C۵۲۵ محدوج٦۰		14	2	0	2	0	18	3	600.00
₯⋁₫ℴ⊀ℯ∟ ₠₺₫ℯ⋌ႱℯϽℴ		4	0	2	0	0	*6	**4	.98
PU⊂F⊃Lc		90	78	135	89	4	396	616	64.29
> ^ւ Կ ^{ԳՀ} =∿JԺ ^Գ ՐՀ (%)		22.96	19.90	34.44	22.70			***************************************	ş

^{*} Δ ےDל c C Δ t d c σ Pd t D c በJ t D t D t L t D t

σΡϤ^{ϵϧ}ϹϷϞ^{ͼϧ}: ϶΄^Δ ͿϨσϷΔͰ^Δ σΡϤ^{ϵϧ}ϹϷϭ^ͼͿϷϞ^ͼ: 45-σ^ϧ (11.48%)

bahar rce-r

σ₽₫∿በ°በት:

ع۵٬ د۲۲۲, ۱۵۲, مو۲۵۲

σΡ**4**⁴νCD 4⁶νς:

 $% \Delta C^{\prime} = \frac{1}{2} C^{\prime} + \frac{1}{2} C^{\prime} +$

<i></i> - የ4%				₽ ₽ ₫) _ና Ç _የ ባኤ _ቦ ር			2 4700	æ∕4%⊃°	~Pረ%ጋና	#24%⊃~İ¢
C∇ባኣላ •54 <i>ኒ</i> የው‹	ፈላ⊳- በ∿ሁ	۹۸۰->حۍ ۵۹۶۰	ς ኤህ ሩ ላ	ارور کرد	НΔρ~	γγὸδι	%	ኦሀፌሀC Ϸ イ ‹ ≗545ሀ.	%YDc- D'L'\\\C	ረሱላ୮ፋ ባሀʻ የት የተረተ የ	σ ₽ ₫%Ͻϲͺ <u>ϳ</u> ϲ >ጜጜ ^ϲ ϲͺ·ϞͿϭͽʹϝϲ (%)*
٩Δ	1	27	27	73	20	3	11	2	163	211	77.25
٩Δ	2	61	38	100	27	5	12	3	246	317	77.60
٩Δ	3	33	81	73	47	2	17	7	260	302	86.09
∇_{c}	4	17	13	53	36	0	7	2	128	159	80.50
خ ^ړ د اُد (۱۵۸ (۱۳۵	5	33	2	74	13	29	12	5	168	253	66.40
97 ← Pr-L	6	19	5	76	7	5	3	1	116	184	63.04
Υσ δς ← ₆₁ -Γ	7	12	7	24	7	1	2	2	55	70	78.57
σ?⋖ჼʹ<Ր໋ʹჼϽʹ: ϚΔ		2	2	8	1	2	3	0	*18	**4	1.20
احظ-۱۵		204	175	481	158	47	67	22	1 154	1 500	76.93
>Կ [֊] ﺩ᠆∿Ϳ <i>Ⴛ</i> ∿Ր	·c (%)	18.02	15.46	42.49	13.96	4.15	5.92				

^{*} Δ _D

* Δ

LPA UACC

ℴ₽₫ჼ₽በና∤ት:

 $\forall \Delta' \ \Delta^c \supset 0^{cc}, \ 0^b \varsigma^c \&^b \Gamma, \ \Delta^c \uparrow 0 \Gamma$

σ24⁴CD 4⁶4^c:

<i></i>			<u> </u>	Γc		24%20	_2/\$_C	3453 IC
ራ ያላያያος C∇ή ና ላ	<u></u>	ڵ ^{ڗڔ} ڰٷٷ	ς CΫሬ _c	9 ₆ ۲ _۲ ۳ ₆ ۲ _۲	ኦሀፌሀር ▷ <i>ፋ</i> 。 ഘ3ላ5ሀሪ	የአን የአን የ	\F4. 4ሀ [–]	ን‹∿°-∿JԺ՚Րՙ (%)*
۵ ^۱ چ ^ږ ۵ ^۱	1	46	64	10	2	122	210	58.10
۵۰ ۰۶۵۰	2	89	50	16	2	157	241	65.15
ን ሳ ናና Γ ^۱ ንና ነ ት	3	15	132	105	-	252	350	72.0
ን ሳ ናና ୮ ነ ንነነ	4	14	65	57	-	136	197	69.04
د ^ې لرد <i>۲</i> ۰۹–L	5	32	- 25	11	-	68	92	73.91
ኇ ፞ ፞፞፞፞፞ኇ፞፞፞፞፞፞ኯፘጜ ፞፞፞፞፞፞ኇ፞፞፞፞፞ጜኯ፟		5	6	4	_	*15	**11	1.38
σ?ላ⁵‹<ሶቴጋና: ጛላና፡ Γኑጛናኑ-Γ		3	8	15	_	26	_	2.39
⊌∪⊂Ę⊃Ն,		204	350	218	4	776	1 101	70.48
>⁵Կ [௳] ċー∿JԺ∿ቦ ^ċ (%)		26.42	45.34	28.24				,

^{*} Δ _D+c CAbdac -Pathoc NJ+DBat NJ+D7LthNbhoc DPDb- Lth- action action also also between the statement of

Ժ₽₫%በናበት:

70% እርፌረር (_የ, PP& 54%

σΡ**Ϥ**⁶ CD ረ⁶ ζ:

ታ የሳ% ነ ୮		σ?₫%	᠔᠂ᠸᢂ᠊ᡒᠰ				~24%7~İ¢
<u> </u>	ል ላ⊳∩∿Ⴑ	<u>ا</u> رح ΔΩ	ላџ _ኖ የራራ	₽ U#UC Þ ⊀c ° 5435Uc	'ኔሃዖረዖ'- Ľኒር	ንንግሉ ሳንዱ ላግሀው የት	> ^ነ ኒት ^c - ካታት (%)*
フ・ンプ・シア	1	62	129	1	192	262	73.28
אכיכיכ	2	44	153	1	198	261	75.86
(کےک'۲	3	24	56	0	80	133	60.15
ΔҍΗϦ∿Γ	4	30	24	1	55	74	74.32
Δٷ٩%ڬ٦	5	72	28	2	102	216	47.22
ℴア₫ჼĭረՐჼ ϽჼϽϟჼჼϽϹ		8	5	_	*13	**5	1.37
ادخاعات		240	395	5	640	951	67.30
> ^ዓ ∖ ^Գ °= ^ℯ ህԺ ^ℴ ګՐ° (%)		37.80	62.20				

a^c n c^{η} Γ D^c

σ₽₫∿በ°በ≻:

 خ
 >۵°C, C
 C
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 ۲
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2
 2<

674%CD۲%۲۰:

σ ? 4%∿Γ		0.4	ጋ‹ ርዛጐቡ	24205	~74°D°	-24%26	σ ₽ 4 °⊃ς Ľ °
ራ ን4%δ< CΔ <u>j</u> /4	≜ላ⊳በ∿ <mark>し</mark>	Ի ՞	ን የ'⊾ ^ι	bU"UCb⊀c	ማላ"ጋ' 'ቴሃፆረፆ'− ' ĽኒίC	ሳሀ⊆ <u></u>	> ^ና \ ^α c¯≁ປ _σ ∿ቦc (%)*
ሳ .የ୯- ₆ ተላቢ	1	135	15	0	150	212	70.75
C¬₁⊀₫₽	2	112	109	7	228	344	66.28
D.Y.ª.QL	3	46	100	0	146	186	78.49
P;4.84d	4	68	102	0	170	251	67.73
ᠳᠯ᠋ᡏᢛᢗᡎ᠉Ͻϲ ; ᢗᢇᢧᠯᠬᡆ		2	10	1	13	-	1.31
<i></i> -7 ሳ ჼናሶჼንር: ው የላ [©] ጋር		3	2	0	*5	**4	0.50
⊌U⊂Ę⊃Lc		366	338	8	712	997	71.41
> ^ւ Կ⁻-∿JԺ∿Ր [。] (%)		51.99	48.01				

^{*} Δ ےDל c $C\Delta^{b}$ J c σ^{2} J c σ^{2} $\sigma^{$

σΡΟς ο Εδεί το ο Εδεί στο στο Εδεί στο

حH4°N

σΡϤΰΝ·ΠԴ: ἀϹ ϧΔίς, ϧϤ·ϲ 化ኒϞ-Γ, ϫͼϓϤΓ **σΡϤͿΰϞϽͿΓ Δϲ-ϧϽͺϞ· -** μι ϤʹͻͿϤʹ, ϧϤ·ϲ 化ኒϞ-Γ, ዮኒϧϽͼ·ΠϦͺʹͼϧϽͼ

ĠÒ-Γ

674% በ20%:

σΡ**Δ**^εν C D χ^ενς:

ታ የ4%∿Γ		 ₽7 0 °	ንሌ ር _የ ባኤ _የ ቦ.	24206	æ}(!%)°	24526	~24%7~İs
σ ? 4%δ< C Δ j /4	å⊀⊳በ∿Ⴑ	6⊊.√ 40c/	የ ₆ ρ∇ ኣሀሩ _ራ	δ U"UCδ <i>4</i> . ° -545U.	%Y⊅∠⊅ʻ- L∿iC	ሳሀ∽ <i></i> ያ"ረږ.ኣՐፋ _ና ഘ5ብ"ጋ _ና	σ ቮ ላ∜ጋϲͺϳϲ >ጜጜ ⁻ ϲ _~ ህታኄና (%)*
اخهر ح ه	1	0	28	0	28	50	56.00
ንሳ ^{ናና} j ^c HD ^c	2	21	299	1	321	363	88.43
۵۵۰۲ ₋ ۵۵۰۰	3	54	205	2	261	392	66.58
ንሳ ^ና	4	52	91	4	147	223	65.92
اد Δ	5	179	93	2	274	379	72.30
균 ᢪላቴረኮቴጋና: _ይ ላ፣ ቫ ^ር ዘው		5	17	0	*22	**12	1.56
ℴ ₽₫ჼ℃ስቴጋና: ፚፙኄዮ <i>δ</i> Δናላ		1	10	0	11	_	0.78
 ኇ፞፞፞፞፞፞፞፞ኇኯጜ ኯ፟፟፟፟፟፟፟፟		7	1	0	8	-	0.57
⊌∪⊂Ę⊃ _{Uc}		319	744	9	1 072	1 419	75.55
> ^ւ \ [^] ካታъዮ (%)	8	30.01	69.99	-			

^{*} Δ _D

* Δ _D

* CD\d

G

G

G

CD\d

G

G

CD\d

G

CD\d

G

CD\d

G

CD\d

CD\d

G

CD\d

CD\d

CD\d

CD

σ**?**ሷ^ናቴር**ኦ**ቲ^ናቴ: **ሶ**በኖ⁶ ቴየδΔ σ**?**ሷ^ናቴር**ኦ**σ^ናኒ**ኦ**ቲ^ናቴ: 425-σ⁶ (39.98%)

$H4\Delta$ ሌ $^{5}-\Gamma$

σ₽₫⁵₽ናበት:

ΗላΔ/ ΗላΔ, ΗላΔ ሊን - Γ, Δ « / ላΓ

ΦΡΟΙ°CD Κυζς:

ታ ያላ የ			~ Р4%⊃°	ن√مه کا			ፈረ ጭንና	σ ₽ 0 %Ͻ·	~24%7~ic	
<u> </u>	<u></u>	ዓ.ጋ.ሆሩ ሩ,	ባሆ ቮራትሩ	ባያውያይ ት	ገ ጌ 40ሪ	ዕሀ "ሀC ⊳ 4. ≗545ሀ.	ራማውን የተያነ የተያነ ተነሳር	ረႱ.ኣ୮ፋ。 ፈሀ⊂ <i></i> ₯"−	σ₹ 4 °⊃ϲ <u>Ͱ</u> ϲ >ጜጜ-ኄJፊኄዮ (%)*	
HላΔ	1	95	15	84	43	2	239	276	86.59	
H ላ Δ ሌ ን ʻ-Γ	2	92	26	95	33	0	246	328	75.00	
HላΔ	3	99	20	84	30	1	234	319	73.35	
ΗላΔ ሒን'-Γ	4	72	25	78	34	0	209	271	77.12	
HላΔ	5	100	19	124	25	0	268	322	83.23	
HላΔ	6	94	8	88	39	0	229	325	70.46	
H ላ Δ ሌ ን ʻ-Γ	7	60	13	100	35	1	209	275	76.00	
Δ°Ͻ> ና Δ'-Γ	8	12	2	8	6	1	29	48	60.42	
σ?ላ°<ሶ°ጋ′: ዘላΔ ሒን'−Γ	4	30	9	35	8	0	*82	**7	3.79	
ادئےc کے ا		654	137	696	253	5	1 745	2 171	80.38	
∑ ^ና ነ⁴ ^c -∿JԺ የ ^C (%)		37.59	7.87	40.00	14.54			******************		

σ**?**ሷ⁶CDጚ⁶: ት^α J**?**σ**D**Δ**b**^α σ**?**ሷ⁶CDσ⁶\Dጚ⁶: 42-σ⁶ (2.4%)

רבל ∆% אינה בל ∆%ו

Ժ₽₫ჼነበናበት:

ΠΛ ع۵۵۲, اگه در ۲۸۲ م

₽24₽CD⊀₽₹:

/۵۲ ۲۵۰۸ کیمگ^۱۲ م^۱۲۶۰۸ کیمگ^۱۲ کیمگ^۱۲ کیمگ^۱۲ کیمگ^۱۲ کیمگ^۱۲ کیمگ^۱۲ کهر۱۹۸ کیم

 σ₽ላ%∿Γ			ᡒ᠙ᢞᢅ	∿lc		7.46176	24526	24%2 ic
σ ? ϤʹϐͿϷʹ ϹΔͿϟϤ	<u>ል</u> ∖₽− በ∿Ⴑ	ጎΔ Lነ ΗΔ⊿ _Φ	ائ∧ ائ√	ጋራ ጋራ	δ U"UC Þ 4. ° 545U.	ይረም የተያያ የተያያ የተያ የተያ የተያ የተያ የተያ የተያ የተያ የ	\Γ4. 4U⊂ ዖ "ረႱ.− ഘ.ס.	₽₽₽ _₽ ₽₽₽ >ኯጜቇባዔሌ (%)*
۵αΔ۰	1(a)	104	34	77	0	215	358	60.06
۵°ء ح	1(b)	93	31	72	0	196	341	57.48
۵۰ محک	1(c)	61	25	63	1	150	250	60.00
۵°ءدح	2	74	33	89	0	196	385	50.91
۵α۵۰	3	64	41	118	0	223	348	64.08
۵°ءدح	4	81	50	115	0	246	451	54.55
۵αصط	5	66	32	110	0	208	353	58.92
۵α۵۴	6	112	40	91	0	243	360	67.50
۵α۵۴	7	132	45	97	0	274	431	63.57
۵α۵۴	8	123	44	86	0	253	348	72.70
σ ? ₫ ჼ\$Ͻ ʹ : ታ ຼ ∝Δ°		62	24	50	0	*136	**1	3.58
اد£ت،		972	399	968	1	2 340	3 625	64.55
> ^ᡪ ኒ⁴ ^c ᠆∿J <i>Ժ</i> ∿ቦ ^c (%)		41.56	17.06	41.39			9	

^{*} Δ _D+C CAbdac -74%)C NJ>D< NJ>DYLTHN6%)C DPD%- LTP%- 4C-5%-C. ** NJ>DYL+C PYd-; -74%)C 4/40- Δ 5%-CDYL%C

کوہ کی کے کو

σ2₫⁵በ°በ≻:

الم ۱۵٬۵۶۰ می می ۱۵۰۲ می ۱۵۰۲ ا

σΡ**Δ**⁴⁶CD ζ⁶ζ^c:

?Δ Δ⁵'L', ታ₂aΛ°Γ Δ⁶6⁶')⁶CD4σ⁶ Δb4⁶Π ⁶ Δ⁶λ, γ₂aΔ°Γ, ⟨Dc²/γ ⁶ HO⁶, γ₂aΔ°Γ α⁴Γσςα4)⁶6⁶ ⁶ Ho⁶, γ₂aΔ°Γ ΠΩ5⁶Π ⁶ C⁶, γ₂aΔ°Γ bCLσ Δ⁶6aΔγ⁶)⁶ ⁶ C⁶, γ₂aΔ°Γ, bLγ γ⁶2ςαγ⁶ ⁶ C⁶, γ₂aΔ°Γ, ⟨Δ⁶σ⁶ σΛ\Δγ

<i>-</i>				₽ ?	Ŋ., Ç.٩ ⁻	م∿لc			24205	_2//51/20	σ₽ Ϥ ჼͻϽϲ	σ ₽ 4 %Ͻϲͺϳϲ
	≙ላ⊳- በ∿Ⴑ	δረ δረ	Δ \$Δ ½ ι	ነ°በ ዘው¹	H4 _{ec} Çσ	۵۹- دزه	د∂ <i>ە</i> ,۲, ¬⊽,	ر ر	<u></u>	BYDC-	⟨ψ,λΓ4。 4U⊂ D ,,-	> ^ና ረ- _ግ ብ- _ግ
Δህና ^ւ ጋናΔ৮	1	5	33	8	3	11	0	23	0	83	107	77.57
ήC	2	80	11	0	2	1	0	4	0	98	141	69.50
Δ°ءد	3	172	29	6	29	25	0	37	0	298	370	80.54
י∆פבל	4	73	40	7	12	17	2	46	0	197	258	76.36
א₀בל	5	34	13	1	5	7	1	11	1	73	127	57.48
۵۰ءد	6	125	50	9	11	27	8	31	1	262	408	64.22
۵εحط	7	39	33	2	5	13	5	10	0	107	216	49.54
בלαΔ°	8	35	36	7	10	13	1	14	4.	120	270	44.44
Δε	9	37	24	4	16	22	3	30	1	137	241	56.85
Δ° دح	10	45	34	7	15	10	7	10	0	128	288	44.44
ᠤ᠌ᠯ᠋ᡐᢛ᠘ᡎ᠉᠋᠌ ᠘ᢛ᠘ᡎ		41	31	5	1	12	2	33	2	*127	**7	5.23
۵۱-ئے۹۲		686	334	56	109	158	29	249	9	1 630	2 433	67.00
> ^ዓ ነት ^c =ጓህԺ የቦ ^c (%)		42.32	20.60	3.45	6.72	9.75	1.79	15.36				

^{*} Δ ےDל $^{\circ}$ $C\Delta$ $^{\circ}$ D $^{\circ}$ D $^{\circ}$

σ**?ሳ**⁶**CDન**⁶**: ?Δ Δጎ'L'** σ**?4**⁶**CD**σ**ጎJZ**⁶**:** 352-σ (21.71%)

שבל אר כליד

~₽₫%በ°በ**>**:

۸حه ۸ ۱۵۴ , که دځ

σ24°CD 4°4ς:

ታ የላ%∿Γ			~? ₫ %ጋ¢	ᡠᢐᢐᠾ		24205			
ራ ያላ‰ρ< C∇ήላላ	ል ላ ቦ− በ∿ሁ	Çec	۲۹ ₆ C∇ζς	رم <i>اج</i> ڊ ـ	ċ‹ ≯L°	⊳ ሀፌሀC ⊳ 4。 ഘ45ሀ.	-Γ ₇ ቦር የየአኮኖው ሚፈ _{ልጋሪ}	\Γ⊀ _c 4U∽ <i></i> ዾ፨ረџ¿− ኈያላ _፨ ጋ _c	ϭ የ4ზጋϲ <u>Ͱ</u> ና >ጜዮና <u>-</u> ∿Jኇዯና (%)*
۵۹ءدح	1	108	19	12	9	1	149	347	42.94
ν۵۰۵	2	79	23	5	22	0	129	246	52.44
۵۹ءدح	3	46	10	4	47	0	107	176	60.80
۵۹ءمط	4	89	35	14	29	0	167	311	53.70
۵۴موط	5(a)	63	9	5	5	0	82	220	37.27
۵αصط	5(b)	42	17	7	19	0	85	221	38.46
ᢦ᠌ᢪ᠋᠙᠅ ᡒᡓ᠘᠙		19	9	2	4	0	*34	**2	2.24
امحظہ ۱۹		446	122	49	135	1	753	1 523	49.44
>⁵Կ°°=∿JԺ∿Ր° (%)		59.31	16.22	6.52	17.95				

σΡϤ⁵⁶CDゼ⁵⁶: ἰς⁵, Ċ^α^c σΡϤ⁵⁶CDσ⁵1,D ປ⁵⁶: 311-σ⁶ (41.36%)

שבל PNJG

σ**₽**₫%በ°በ**≻**:

67447°:

 σ₽4%∿Γ		ቀታ ረ "ጋሩ ርብ ም ብረ								_2//51/20	- 74°⊃°	_24%7_is
ራ ያሳ‰ρ‹ CΔϳ <mark>ሃ</mark> ሳ	ልላ⊳- በ∿ሁ	Γδ <i>ι</i> - >Δ ^c	Lۍ	اخ'د' عز'د'	ዘባናላ ሳነ፦	ρ _{c/} ΣΩ,	ርΔ° ናዣ	ት _የ የዕያ ር _ራ	⊳ሀ "ሀC ⊳ 4. ഘ5∢5ሀ.	642- የĽሳር	⟨↓,↓Γ⊀。 ⟨∪⊂⟩"-	ቀያላቱጋ⊂፫ >ነዯ‹᠆ኯባቀ _ን ሲ‹ (%)*
₽⊿Δ°	1	5	13	13	20	16	17	4	0	88	227	38.77
۵αوحط	2	25	12	13	17	35	14	17	1	134	265	50.57
۵αصط	3(a)	17	27	21	15	24	44	17	0	165	258	63.95
۵αوحط	3(b)	8	16	17	23	34	30	10	0	138	258	53.49
۵αءحط	4	29	31	25	48	40	37	17	1	228	345	66.09
۵αوحط	5	48	25	27	28	36	37	21	3	225	388	57.99
۵αءحط	6	22	24	10	58	44	18	11	1	188	318	59.12
σ ? ላ%<ሶ̂%Ͻና : ۵مودخ		11	14	13	22	20	12	11	0	*103	**2	5.00
۵۱۰جاے۹۰		165	162	139	231	249	209	108	6	1 269	2 061	61.43
>⁵\^°-∿JԺ∿Ր° (%)		13.06	12.83	11.01	18.29	19.71	16.55	8.55				

^{*} Δ _Dextstyle C Δ Udoc Δ Po%

የበናርንና

₽54₀∪₀∪5:

ᠤᢓᡏ᠙ᢗ᠍᠐ᢅᢣᢑᡳ:

۵٬۶۰۲ ک^۱۲۵٬۲ کاناع^{۱۲}٬۲۵۲ مانای ک^۱۵۲ ک^۱۵۲ کاناماد, ماره حسرط^{۱۵}

<i>-</i>	σ ? 4%	ንሌ ር _የ ዋッ _ም ለ	24206	ᠳᠯᡏᢐᠫᠬ	_24%79	σ ₽ 0 %Ͻϲͺϳϲ		
ϭ Ⴋ₫%ͿͿʹ	ፈላ⊳በ∿Ⴑ	Σ. 4√.c Σ.Η 4. c	Ρ Σ ՟ζ° Δν	ኦሀ "ሀር ኦ 4. ≗አላኔሀ.	'ሁሃბ∠ბ'- Ľ∿ႱĊ	ውያሳት ነት ነት ነት ነት ነት ነት ነት ነት ነት ነት ነት ነት ነት	>५५°c-५J७५°c (%)*	
۲۵۰۵٬۵۹۲ څرو	1	50	186	0	236	266	88.72	
⅃ℙ⅃ℴ℄⅁ⅅ	2	42	253	1	296	394	75.13	
りっぺつ	3	107	90	1	198	270	73.33	
りっぺつ	4	103	165	2	270	359	75.21	
۵۰۶۵۵۲ _۲ م <i>و</i> دوجه	5	3	32	0	35	11	318.18	
ራት ማር ነው። -		12	44	0	*56	**15	4.31	
ራ ያሩስ ላር ሊየ ጉ ጋር ሀላር	,	5	22	0	27	-	2.08	
ادلغارد		322	792	4	1 118	1 315	85.02	
> ^ւ \ [^] ካታ∿ቦ° (%)		28.90	71.10		·			

^{*} Δ _D

* Δ _D

* C\D\d\circ \Gamma^c

σΡd⁵⁶CDd⁵⁶: PD^ce^α $\dot{\Delta}$ ⁶ σΡd⁵⁶CD σ ⁵dDd⁵⁶: 470- σ ⁶ (64.98%)

ᡩ᠙᠘ᡎ᠘ᢢᡒᠬ᠘ᡓ᠘᠘ᡒ

ራትላ ዕየ ጋላቴ, የተገተር, Δ ር ጎላ ልዮ ጋላቴ, የተገተር, Δ ር ነላር

σ24%CD4%ς:

J ፈነኌካጋ, የ'Γʔ'Γ, ΔЬጚቴበ ▷ላጎጋ ላው'ᡄ, ኣ균የጋላΓ, Δቴቴ៤Δታኒቦናጋቴ Էናበኦ ኣልላ፣ፈቴ ታ, የሚኒቴራ, ላኒህፈረላቴበ ኣፎኒህላቴበጋ ΛC ሁጋቴ, ኣራየጋላΓ, Γታኦፈቴ የይፈናፈላቴ >'E', የ'Γʔ'Γ, Δቴቴ៤Δታኒቦናጋቴ ላሬፈቴ ቴሪኖኦቴ, የሚኒቴራ, Γታኦፈቴ

ታ የ4%∿	Г			σ ? 0 %⊃°	ᡠᢐᢐ				~24%)°	σ ₽ ₫ ⁵⊃°	σ 24°⊃c Ľ
C∇ባૃ\4 C∇ባૃ\4	<u>գ</u> ∤⊳- Ս₀Ր	j ۲⁴د'هٔ	540 C-64	የያፈረፉ ት Γረሀው	₽,⊃ _r ŲC	ን. ^፫ ረ _የ ኬባ./ብ _#	.የሬሬ <u>ኮ</u> . ፈ⊏ <u></u> ፈ.	⊳ ሀፌሀC ⊳ ⊀ _c	שלי -	ረႱ.አ୮ዳ。 ፈሀ⊂ <i></i> ړ"-	>ጜት c - ህ ታ ነ r c (%)*
ላም ረጭ	1	15	94	3	118	18	7	0	255	299	85.28
b rL5c	2	102	1	25	5	25	3	1	162	193	83.94
የጐሁ	3	63	1	58	1	15	22	1	161	235	68.51
የጐሁ	4	74	1	74	2	14	17	1	183	252	72.62
σ? Ϥ ჼ- <Րኄጋα የጐሆ		2	1	2	1	1	1	0	*8	_	0.82
σ የ ላ ჼ − 〈ሶჼንϽ ʹ : አσ የ ጔላჼ		0	0	0	1	1	0	0	2	**5	0.20
۰۱حئے۲۰		256	98	162	128	74	50	3	771	984	78.35
>ᡃᠲ ⁻ -ᠳᠳ	۰Lc	33.33	12.76	21.09	16.67	9.64	6.51				

^{*} Δ _D

* Δ _D

C

?Ϥ^ናቴC**▷**ປ^ናቴ: j ፈ^ናታን σ**?**Ϥ^{ናቴ}C**▷**σ^ና**ኒ**▷ປ^{ናቴ}: 94-σ⁶ (12.24%)

ምየትር ን የበላታ

Ժ₽₫ჼ₽በናበት:

۸۵٬ ۴۵٬۷۶, ۲۰٬۵۱۶, ۵۵٬۷۵۲

ᠤ₽₫ჼ₢₽₭₭ና:

 γΔΛΠ
 ΦΝΛ-Φ΄
 ΦΝΛ-Φ΄
 ΦΝΛ-Φ΄
 ΦΝΛ-Φ΄
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ
 ΦΝΛΑ</

σ₽₫ኄ∿Γ						ጋ _ሪ Ç _የ ባኤ _{ቦሪ}				65 45U¢	ማ- ለ%ጋና	۰۲ ۵ %۵۲	σ ? 4 %Ͻϲͺ L °
ራ ያ4 <i>የ</i> /አባረ C∇ <u>ገ</u> ነላ	ፈላ⊳- በ∿	ላ⊳∨∽ <i>ላ</i> ¿ <i>숙</i> , ት∇∨ሀ	ĊΓ ۵۹۹%م	₽,⊃ ₁ إ⊂	<i>ያ</i> ቍV _የ ት∇Vሀ	LΔ _P	رهع الحال	ላዖሴ ላን	לרל ח י	DU _# UCD4α	. 4 -	ረџ.ኣ୮ዳ。 ፈሀ ሩ ፆፌ-	>:\^c-^J-^r >:\^c
<∿ơ∿Ò [™]	1	50	22	0	36	18	11	44	33	0	214	327	65.44
⟨∿ℴ℠℈ ℠	2	45	25	1	38	26	12	82	18	5	252	365	69.04
%PFC314%	3	Ġ	55	0	9	4	19	12	117	1	223	269	82.90
₽ሌ. የሌ.	4	4	191	10	5	- 11	30	10	15	0	276	324	85.19
ℴℨⅆ⅌Հⅉ⅌ϽϤ ℴℴℯℴ		0	1	0	2	1	2	4	3	0	*13	**8	1.00
ℴアイ∜⟨ⅉ∜Ͻʹ; ʹየℙℂʹ⅃ⅆ [℀]					ᠤ᠌᠌᠌ᢓᡤᢌ	*D5- ~70*	ጋጐ በJ৮Dł	لخ ۵حکهحه	•ጋና	3-1c			
		ኇ74 [®] <ሰ [®] ን′ጌ											
የሀሩቪግሪ		105	294	11	90	60	74	152	186	- 6	978	1 293	75.64
> ⁵ ነት ^c -ህታት (%)		10.80	30.25	1.13	9.26	6.17	7.61	15.64	19.14		*************		

^{*} Δ _D+c C\D\dc \delta^\\dc \delta^\\delta^\c \delta^\\delta^\c \delta^\\delta^\c \delta^\\delta^\c \delta^\\delta^\c \delta^\\delta^\c \delta^\c σ $m Pd^{sb}CD^{sb}$: $\dot{C}\Gamma$ Δ $m Dd^{sb}$ $m Dd^{sb}$ $m Dd^{sb}CD^{s}$ $m Dd^{sb}$ $m Dd^{sb}$ $m Dd^{sb}$ $m Dd^{sb}$ $m Dd^{sb}$

⊃*nc⊳⊀: LY 10-Г,1995

σΡላሁ ነጐ J ጐ ב ፞ ' Δ>~~ 10-Γ, 1995

균የላ∿በኅዖ:

ረሀሪያ የፈል[™] የ

σ24%CD4%ς:

Λ΄C 6'ጋ%6%, αρϟσ, \α%JQ%η
 ⊀⟨Jo °β%U5%, αρϟσ, β° Ͻϛϗι Λεαμ΄%
 ϒ΄Π° L⁴\c', αρϟσ, βαργεαλ
 ϒ΄Γρσ \L¹μ'Ͻʹ%, Δ΄σεἰς Κ΄Τ, \αλ
 Lċ 'Ͻʹ% Ͻϝʹ Ϲ΄ \κ, βκρκος Γ, ΔρηϽς ργβργεαλ

σ₽ ₫ %∿Γ				^ℴ ℴℴℴℴ	·Γc		~545Uc	ማረ _ው ጋሪ	σ₽ Ϥ ⁵°Ος	e-24°Dc-Ľ
ራ ንሳ‰ው‹ CΔ <mark>j</mark> /ሳ	ፈላ⊳- በ∿Ⴑ	۷Ċ ۴۵۳۶۳	. ሴ. ባት. 4ላഘ	ረበ ኖ ይላራ	ለብ _ን ጋ _ው ጎLD&	۲۴ _٬ ۵۰ >۶٫	ÞU _{&} UCÞ⊀₀	ሤY⊅∟− ፆኚ∿iC	ረ냐.አ୮4。 ሳሀ⊆ <i></i> ው"– 	>ጘላ°ና–∿ J Ժ∿Րና (%)*
σ <u></u> ρት _c	1	15	19	36	24	45	0	139	241	57.70
∆ٽے⊂ڶ۶؇ٷ	2	3	0	3	70	16	0	92	156	58.90
ነ ጐ	3	22	3	7	37	85	2	156	329	47.40
σ?√ι°ςΓ΄°° σρ∔ο						Ժ ₽ძ% 1-∿				
<i></i> ኇ₽ላ∜<Ր፞ [®] ጋና: ∖ጜ-ኘΓ				<i>╾</i> ₽₫ ^ᢑ ⟨ᡤᡈ	ος Δ ^ς γος γ	Ժ ₽ძ% 3-∿	·lσ			
ادغے0°		40	22	46	131	146	2	387	726	53.30
> ^ዓ ነት		10.34	5.68	11.89	33.80	37.70				

σΡ**Ϥ**[®]CD**ປ**[®]: Lö^cD[®] >Ρ˙[\] Ċ^ι\^c σΡ**Ϥ**[®]CDσ⁽¹N² 15-σ (3.9%)

ÉLECTION DE LA TREIZIÈME ASSEMBLÉE LÉGISLATIVE DES TERRITOIRES DU NORD-OUEST 1995

RÉSULTATS OFFICIELS DU SCRUTIN

Les données apparaissant dans ce rapport peuvent être achetées sur supports informatiques.

Pour renseignements, veuillez vous adresser au :

Centre de renseignements Élections Canada 1595, cour Télésat Ottawa (Ontario) K1A 0M6 Tél.: 1-800-INFO-VOTE (463-6868) ATS 1-800-361-8935

Données de catalogage avant publication (Canada)

Vedette principale au titre:

Election of the thirteenth legislative assembly of the Northwest Territories 1995: official voting results = Niruarniulauqtumik nunatsiami katimajirjuaksanut 1995 - ngutirlugu : titirarsimajut qaujigiarutit qanuq niruaqtuqarmangaaq = Election de la treizième assemblée législative des Territoires du Nord-Ouest, 1995 : résultats officiels du scrutin

> Texte en anglais, inuktitut et français. ISBN 0-662-62144-1 No de cat. SE1-9/1995

1. Élections-Territoires du Nord-Ouest-Statistiques. I. Élections Canada. II. Titre: Niruarniulauqtumik nunatsiami katimajirjuaksanut 1995 - ngutirlugu, titirarsimajut qaujigiarutit qanuq niruaqtuqarmangaaq. III. Titre: Élection de la treizième assemblée législative des Territoires du Nord-Ouest, 1995 : résultats officiels du scrutin.

JL479.E53 1995 324.9719'203'021 C95-980303-3F



The Chief Electoral Officer • Le directeur général des élections

Le 15 décembre 1995

L'honorable Samuel Gargan Président de l'Assemblée législative des Territoires du Nord-Ouest C.P. 1320 Yellowknife (Territoires du Nord-Ouest) X1A 2L9

Monsieur le Président,

J'ai l'honneur de vous soumettre mon rapport donnant les résultats officiels, par bureau de scrutin, de l'élection générale de la treizième Assemblée législative des Territoires du Nord-Ouest qui s'est tenue le 16 octobre 1995. Ce rapport vous est soumis conformément au paragraphe 162a) de la *Loi électorale* des Territoires du Nord-Ouest en ma qualité de directeur général des élections des Territoires du Nord-Ouest.

En vertu au paragraphe 162*b*) de la *Loi électorale* des Territoires du Nord-Ouest, ce rapport comprend en outre les résultats par bureau de scrutin de l'élection partielle tenue le 8 mai 1995 dans la circonscription d'Aivilik.

Veuillez agréer, monsieur le Président, l'assurance de ma très haute considération.

Jean-Pierre Kingsley

TABLE DES MATIÈRES

Page Introduction	
Sommaire des votes déposés par circonscription83	
Résultats par bureau de scrutin	
Aivilik	
Amittuq	
Baffin Central	
Baffin Sud	
Deh Cho	
Delta du Mackenzie	
Extrême-Arctique91	
Hay River	
Inuvik	
Iqaluit	
Keewatin Central95	
Kitikmeot	
Kivallivik	
Nahendeh	
Natilikmiot	
Nunakput)
Sahtu	
Slave Nord	
Thebacha	
Tu Nedhé	
Yellowknife Centre	
Yellowknife Frame Lake	
Yellowknife Nord	
Yellowknife Sud	
Élection partielle : Aivilik 1995	

INTRODUCTION

Élue en octobre 1991, la douzième Assemblée législative des Territoires du Nord-Ouest a été dissoute le 31 août 1995. Le commissaire des Territoires du Nord-Ouest a, le 1^{er} septembre suivant, délivré les brefs ordonnant la tenue d'une élection générale pour choisir les membres de la treizième Assemblée législative, brefs devant être retournés le 15 novembre 1995. La période électorale s'est échelonnée sur 45 jours.

CIRCONSCRIPTIONS ÉLECTORALES

Les limites des circonscriptions électorales pour cette élection générale correspondaient aux nouvelles limites décrétées par l'Assemblée législative, à la suite de l'exercice de redécoupage entrepris en 1993-1994 par la Commission de révision des circonscriptions électorales. Six des 24 circonscriptions, soit Extrême Arctique, Kitikmeot, Nunakput, Sahtu, Slave Nord et Tu Nedhé, avaient été remaniées afin de prendre en compte la nouvelle frontière qui scindera les Territoires du Nord-Ouest en deux entités distinctes, en 1999.

LES ÉLECTEURS

Tout citoyen canadien âgé d'au moins 18 ans le jour du scrutin, le 16 octobre 1995, et ayant habité les Territoires du Nord-Ouest depuis au moins un an avant cette date, avait droit de vote aux élections territoriales. Grâce aux récentes modifications apportées à la *Loi électorale* des Territoires du Nord-Ouest, le recensement s'est tenu pour la première fois en dehors d'une période électorale, ce qui aura permis d'améliorer le processus d'inscription des électeurs. Le recensement s'est déroulé en mai 1995; 31 407 électeurs ont été inscrits sur les listes préliminaires au terme de cette opération. Ces listes ont été confectionnées à l'aide d'une base de données, autre première aux T.N.-O., grâce à un programme informatique qu'Élections Canada avait mis au point pour l'élection fédérale générale de 1993 et qu'il a adapté pour les élections territoriales.

Les listes préliminaires étaient affichées dans chaque circonscription. Les citoyens habilités à voter dont le nom ne figurait pas sur ces listes avaient jusqu'au 27 septembre pour demander à être inscrits auprès du directeur du scrutin de leur circonscription. Ceux inscrits avaient également jusqu'au 27 septembre 1995 pour voter en personne ou par procuration. Après cette date, un électeur pouvait toujours s'inscrire en personne à l'un des bureaux spéciaux de scrutin ou le jour même du scrutin, mais il lui était par contre impossible de voter par procuration. Durant la période de révision, 2 436 noms ont été ajoutés aux listes et 180 noms ont été radiés. Les listes officielles comptaient 33 978 noms, y compris 135 électeurs incarcérés et 1 401 électeurs dans la circonscription de Nahendeh, dont le candidat a été élu par acclamation.

LES CANDIDATS

Le lundi 18 septembre 1995 était le jour de clôture des présentations. Un nombre record de 93 personnes avaient déposé leur bulletin de présentation à la clôture. Deux candidats se sont désistés avant l'heure limite, fixée à 20 h le jour des présentations. Par conséquent, leur nom ne figurait pas sur les bulletins de vote. En comparaison, 84 candidats avaient brigué les suffrages à l'élection générale de 1991 et six avaient été élu par acclamation. Tous les candidats dans les Territoires du Nord-Ouest se présentent comme indépendants.

LE VOTE

Un seul candidat s'étant présenté dans la circonscription de Nahendeh, d'où son élection par acclamation, le vote s'est tenu le 16 octobre 1995 dans les 23 autres circonscriptions électorales. Une journée avait été réservée au vote par anticipation, soit le 5 octobre 1995. Le scrutin s'est déroulé dans 35 bureaux spéciaux de scrutin, 123 bureaux ordinaires et deux bureaux itinérants, l'un dans la circonscription d'Amittuq et l'autre dans Kitikmeot. En vertu de modifications apportées en 1995 à la *Loi électorale* des Territoires du Nord-Ouest, un mécanisme de vote permettait pour la première fois aux électeurs incarcérés d'exprimer leur suffrage en faveur d'un candidat se présentant dans leur circonscription : 135 électeurs se sont prévalus de ce nouveau mécanisme. Leur vote a été compté, dans leur circonscription, avec les bulletins provenant du vote par anticipation.

Trois recomptages automatiques ont eu lieu dans les circonscriptions d'Amittuq, Yellowknife Sud et Yellowknife Centre. En vertu de l'article 137 de la *Loi électorale* des Territoires du Nord-Ouest, le directeur du scrutin doit faire appel à un juge pour procéder à un recomptage si le nombre de votes séparant le candidat qui a reçu le plus grand nombre de voix de tout autre candidat est inférieur à 2 % du total de bulletins déposés dans la circonscription électorale. À la suite de ces recomptages, les résultats sont demeurés inchangés dans les deux circonscriptions de Yellowknife et ont été modifiés par trois voix dans Amittuq, sans toutefois que ce recomptage remette en cause l'issue même de l'élection.

RAPPORTS DES RÉSULTATS

Les résultats préliminaires ont été diffusés à compter de 20 h le 16 octobre 1995 dans le réseau Internet et y ont été affichés jusqu'à la publication du présent rapport. Plus de 15 000 accès au site d'Internet ont été enregistrés dans les deux semaines suivant le jour du scrutin. Le premier résultat officiel a été publié dans la *Gazette des Territoires du Nord-Ouest* le 27 octobre 1995 et le dernier, le 17 novembre 1995.

Le présent rapport donnant les résultats officiels par bureau de scrutin pour l'élection générale de 1995 est publié conformément au paragraphe 162a) de la *Loi électorale* des Territoires du Nord-Ouest.

ÉLECTION PARTIELLE DE MAI 1995

En raison de la démission du député d'Aivilik, James Arvaluk, survenue le 20 février 1995, une élection partielle s'est tenue dans cette circonscription le 8 mai 1995. Le candidat élu, Manitok Bruce Thompson, a occupé son siège jusqu'à la dissolution de l'Assemblée législative. Les résultats par bureau de scrutin de cette élection partielle figurent dans le présent rapport, conformément au paragraphe 162*b*) de la *Loi électorale* des Territoires du Nord-Ouest.

Sommaire des votes déposés par circonscription

Circonscription	Bureaux de scrutin	Bulletins rejetés	Total des votes incluant les bulletins rejetés	Électeurs figurant sur les listes*	Total des votes en pourcentage du nombre d'électeurs inscrits*
Aivilik	5	1	603	693	87.01
Amittuq	9	7	975	1 414	68.95
Baffin Central	7	6	978	1 293	75.64
Baffin Sud	6	3	771	984	78.35
Deh Cho	5	3	611	647	94.44
Delta du Mackenzie	7	4	776	1 101	70.48
Extrême Arctique	6	4	396	616	64.29
Hay River	9	5	1 745	2 171	80.38
Inuvik	7	4	1 179	1 552	75.97
Iqaluit	7	8	1 447	1 375	105.24
Keewatin Central	5	11	1 159	1 290	89.84
Kitikmeot	7	4	1 118	1 315	85.02
Kivallivik	6	3	1 289	1 431	90.08
Nahendeh			ACCLAMATIO	ON	
Natilikmiot	6	8	712	997	71.41
Nunakput	6	5	640	951	67.30
Sahtu	8	9	1 072	1 419	75.55
Slave Nord	8	22	1 154	1 500	76.93
Thebacha	7	3	1 396	1 561	89.43
Tu Nedhé	3 [6	555	625	88.80
Yellowknife Centre	8	6	1 269	2 061	61.43
Yellowknife Frame Lake	7	1	753	1 523	49.44
Yellowknife Nord	11	9	1 630	2 433	67.00
Yellowknife Sud	11	1	2 340	3 625	64.55
Totaux	161	133	24 568	32 577	75.43

^{*}REMARQUE: Un électeur peut voter même si son nom ne figure par sur la liste officielle des électeurs; cette personne doit cependant compléter un formulaire d'inscription aux bureaux spéciaux ou ordinaires de scrutin. Il est donc possible que le nombre total de votes déposés dans une circonscription dépasse le nombre de noms sur la liste officielle des électeurs. Pour cette même raison, la colonne intitulée 'Total des votes en pourcentage du nombre d'électeurs inscrits' peut inclure des électeurs qui ont été assermentés aux bureaux spéciaux ou ordinaires de scrutin; cette colonne doit être utilisée avec réserve relativement à la participation électorale.

AIVILIK

Directeur du scrutin: Eva Aklunark, Repulse Bay, T.N.-O.

Candidats:

Marion T. Love, Coral Harbour, T.N.-O., éducateur pour adulte

Donat Milortok, Repulse Bay, T.N.-O., mairesse

Manitok Thompson, Rankin Inlet, T.N.-O., sans emploi

Bureau de scrutin		Bull	etins dépos	sés pour	Dulletine	Total	Électeurs	Total des votes
Nom	No.	Marion T. Love	Donat Milortok	Manitok Thompson	Bulletins rejetés	des votes	figurant sur les listes	en pourcentage du nombre d'électeurs inscrits
Repulse Bay	1	17	59	108	0	184	252	73.02
Chesterfield Inlet	2	16	20	94	0	130	165	78.79
Coral Harbour	3	205	8	67	1	281	276	101.81
Bureau spécial Repulse Bay		0	1	4	0	5	_	.72
Bureau spécial Coral Harbour		2	0	1	0	3	_	.43
Totaux		240	88	274	1	603	693	87.01
Pourcentage de bulletins v	alides	39.87	14.69	45.51		,		

Candidat élu : Manitok Thompson Majorité : 34 votes (5.6%)

AMITTUQ

Directeur du scrutin: Silas Takawgak, Pond Inlet, T.N.-O.

Candidats:

Titus Allooloo, Pond Inlet, T.N.-O., chasseur

Mark Evaloarjuk, Igloolik, T.N.-O., homme d'affaires

Paul Haulli, Pond Inlet, T.N.-O., chasseur

Caleb M. Sangoya, Pond Inlet, T.N.-O., travailleur communautaire

Bureau de scrutin		I	Bulletins dép	osés po	ur	Bulletins	Total	Électeurs	Total des votes en pourcentage du	
Nom	No.	Titus Allooloo	Mark Evaloarjuk		Caleb M. Sangoya	rejetés	des votes	figurant sur les listes	nombre d'électeurs inscrits	
Pond Inlet	1	82	9	18	88	0	197	276	71.38	
Pond Inlet	2	72	9	17	87	0	185	265	69.81	
Igloolik	3	13	114	30	20	1	178	313	56.87	
Igloolik	4	4	122	37	42	1	206	298	69.13	
Hall Beach	5	9	42	64	58	5	178	248	71.77	
Pond Inlet, Igloolik, Hall Beach (bureau de scrutin itinérant)		1	5	0	2	0	8	8	100.00	
Bureau spécial Pond Inlet		5	2	4	3	0	*14	**6	1.00	
Bureau spécial Igloolik		0	5	1	1	0	7	-	0.50	
Bureau spécial Hall Beach		0	0	0	3	0	3	-	0.21	
Totaux		186	308	170	304	7	975	1 414	68.95	
Pourcentage de bulletins valides		19.21	31.82	17.56	31.40					

* Inclut les bulletins déposés par les électeurs incarcérés qui purgent une peine de moins de deux ans.

Candidat élu : Mark Evaloarjuk

Majorité: 4 votes (.04%)

^{**} Ne représente que les électeurs incarcérés; tous les autres électeurs sont inclus dans le nombre donné pour chaque section de vote.

BAFFIN CENTRAL

Directeur du scrutin: Bill Kilabuk, Pangnirtung, T.N.-O.

Candidats:

Jaypeetee Akpalialuk, Pangnirtung, T.N.-O., chasseur

Tommy Enuaraq, Clyde River, T.N.-O., enseignant

Charlie Kalluk, Clyde River, T.N.-O., opérateur d'équipement lourd Jaypeetee Karpik, Pangnirtung, T.N.-O., membre de comité

Rebecca Mike, Pangnirtung, T.N.-O., travailleuse autonome

Pauloosie Paniloo, Clyde River, T.N.-O., sculpteur

Sakiasie Sowdlooapik, Pangnirtung, T.N.-O., fonctionnaire Lootie Toomasie, T.N.-O., agent de relation pour locataires

Bureau de scrutin	ı				Bulletins	déposés p	our			Bulletins	Total	Electeurs figurant	Total des votes en pourcentage du	
Nom	No.	Jaypeetee Akpalialuk	Tommy Enuaraq		Jaypeetee Karpik	Rebecca Mike	Pauloosie Paniloo	Sakiasie Sowdlooapik	Lootie Toomasie	rejetés	des votes	sur les listes	nombre d'électeurs inscrits	
Pangnirtung	1	50	22	0	36	18	11	44	33	0	214	327	65.44	
Pangnirtung	2	45	25	1	38	26	12	82	18	5	252	365	69.04	
Broughton Island	3	6	55	0	9	4	19	12	117	1	223	269	82.90	
Clyde River	4	4	191	10	5	11	30	10	15	0	276	324	85.19	
Bureau spécial Pangnirtung		0	1	0	2	1	2	4	3	0	*13	**8	1.00	
Bureau spécial Broughton Island					Le bure	au de scrut	in n₀ 3 inclu	t les données d	u bureau spe	écial de scr	utin			
Bureau spécial Clyde River			Le bureau de scrutin n₀ 4 inclut les données du bureau spécial de scrutin											
Totaux		105	294	11	90	60	74	152	186	6	978	1 293	75.64	
Pourcentage de bulletir valides	ns	10.80	30.25	1.13	9.26	6.17	7.61	15.64	19.14		***************************************			

* Inclut les bulletins déposés par les électeurs incarcérés qui purgent une peine de moins de deux ans.

Candidat élu : Tommy Enuaraq Majorité : 108 votes (11.11%)

^{**} Ne représente que les électeurs incarcérés; tous les autres électeurs sont inclus dans le nombre donné pour chaque section de vote.

BAFFIN SUD

Directeur du scrutin: Elisapee Ikkidluak, Lake Harbour, T.N.-O.

Candidats:

Goo Arlooktoo, Lake Harbour, T.N.-O., conseiller Walter Audla, Sanikiluaq, T.N.-O., sans emploi

Matthew Saveakjuk Jaw, Cape Dorset, T.N.-O., chasseur/sculpteur

Peter Kattuk, Sanikiluaq, T.N.-O., maire

Kenoayoak Pudlat, Lake Harbour, T.N.-O., sans emploi

Akalayok Qavavau, Cape Dorset, T.N.-O., maire

Bureau de sc	rutin	X		Bulletins dé	posés po	ur			Total	Électeurs		
Nom	No.	Goo Arlooktoo	Walter Audla	Matthew Saveakjuk Jaw	Peter Kattuk	Kenoayoak Pudlat	Akalayok Qavavau	Bulletins rejetés	des votes	figurant sur les listes	du nombre d'électeurs inscrits	
Sanikiluaq	1	15	94	3	118	18	7	0	255	299	85.28	
Lake Harbour	2	102	1	25	5	25	3	1	162	193	83.94	
Cape Dorset	3	63	1	58	1	15	22	1	161	235	68.51	
Cape Dorset	4	74	1	74	2	14	17	1	183	252	72.62	
Bureau spécial Cape Dorset		2	1	2	1	1	1	0	*8	-	0.82	
Bureau spécial Sanikiluaq		0	0	0	1	1	0	0	2	**5	0.20	
Totaux		256	98	162	128	74	50	3	771	984	78.35	
Pourcentage d bulletins valid		33.33	12.76	21.09	16.67	9.64	6.51					

Candidat élu : Goo Arlooktoo **Majorité**: 94 votes (12.24%)

^{*} Inclut les bulletins déposés par les électeurs incarcérés qui purgent une peine de moins de deux ans.

** Ne représente que les électeurs incarcérés; tous les autres électeurs sont inclus dans le nombre donné pour chaque section de vote.

DEH CHO

Directeur du scrutin: Rosemary Minoza, Fort Providence, T.N.-O.

Candidats: Joachi

Joachim Bonnetrouge, Fort Providence, T.N.-O., conseiller

Samuel Gargan, Fort Providence, T.N.-O., législateur

Richard C. Lafferty, Fort Providence, T.N.-O., travailleur autonome

Bureau de scru	ıtin	Bulletin	s déposés	pour	Bulletins	Total	Électeurs	Total des votes
Nom	No.	Joachim Bonnetrouge	Samuel Gargan	Richard C. Lafferty	rejetés	des votes	figurant sur les listes	en pourcentage du nombre d'électeurs inscrits
Fort Providence	1	88	173	36	0	297	292*	101.71
Fort Providence	2	51	81	35	2	169	207	81.64
Kakisa	3	11	14	4	0	29	30	96.67
Hay River Réserve Déné	4	39	65	11	1	116	118	98.31
Bureau spécial Fort Providence	Le	bureau de scrutir	no 1 inclu		lu bureau sp carcérés	écial de	scrutin et du	vote des électeurs
Totaux		189	333	86	3	611	647	94.44
Pourcentage de bu valides	illetins	31.09	54.77	14.14		,		

^{*} Inclut trois électeurs incarcérés inscrits sur les listes.

Candidat élu : Samuel Gargan Majorité : 144 votes (23.68%)

DELTA DU MACKENZIE

Directeur du scrutin: Joyce Edwards, Aklavik, T.N.-O.

Candidats:

Charles Furlong, Aklavik, T.N.-O., homme d'affaires David Krutko, Yellowknife, T.N.-O., consultant Richard Nerysoo, Yellowknife, T.N.-O., législateur

Bureau de scrut	in	Bulleti	ns dépos	s pour	Bulletins	Total	Électeurs	Total des votes	
Nom	No.	Charles Furlong	David Krutko	Richard Nerysoo	rejetés	des votes	figurant sur les listes	en pourcentage du nombre d'électeurs inscrits	
Aklavik	1	46	64	10	2	122	210	58.10	
Aklavik	2	89	50	16	2	157	241	65.15	
Fort McPherson	3	15	132	105	-	252	350	72.0	
Fort McPherson	4	14	65	57	-	136	197	69.04	
Tsiigehtchic	5	32	25	11	-	68	92	73.91	
Bureau spécial Aklavik		5	6	4	-	*15	**11	1.38	
Bureau spécial Fort McPherson		3	8	15	_	26	•	2.39	
Totaux	······································	204	350	218	4	776	1 101	70.48	
Pourcentage de bulletins	valides	26.42	45.34	28.24					

Candidat élu: David Krutko Majorité: 132 votes (17.10%)

^{*} Inclut les bulletins déposés par les électeurs incarcérés qui purgent une peine de moins de deux ans.

** Ne représente que les électeurs incarcérés; tous les autres électeurs sont inclus dans le nombre donné pour chaque section de vote.

EXTRÊME-ARCTIQUE

Directeur du scrutin : Tabitha Mullin, Resolute Bay, T.N.-O.

Candidats:

Elizabeth Allakariallak-Roberts, Resolute Bay, T.N.-O., modératrice

Larry Audlalluk, Grise Fiord, T.N.-O., conducteur de citerne Levi Barnabas, Arctic Bay, T.N.-O., gestionnaire de bureau Aziz Kheraj, Resolute Bay, T.N.-O., homme d'affaires

Bureau de scrut	in	Bul	letins dépos	sés pour			Total	Électeurs	Total des votes
Nom	No.	Elizabeth Allakariallak- Roberts	Larry Audlalluk	Levi Barnabas	Aziz Kheraj	Bulletins rejetés	des votes	figurant sur les listes	en pourcentage du nombre d'électeurs inscrits
Nanisivik	1	5	5	20	10	0	40	161	24.84
Arctic Bay	2	33	13	107	30	0	183	254	72.05
Resolute Bay	3	28	25	3	37	1	94	127	74.02
Grise Fiord	4	6	33	3	10	3	55	67	82.09
Little Cornwallis Island (bureau de scrutin itinérant)		14	2	0	2	0	18	3	600.00
Bureau spécial Arctic Bay		4	0	2	0	0	*6	**4	0.98
Totaux	-	90	78	135	89	4	396	616	64.29
Pourcentage de bulletins valides		22.96	19.90	34.44	22.70				

Candidat élu : Levi Barnabas **Majorité**: 45 votes (11.48%)

^{*} Inclut les bulletins déposés par les électeurs incarcérés qui purgent une peine de moins de deux ans. ** Ne représente que les électeurs incarcérés; tous les autres électeurs sont inclus dans le nombre donné pour chaque section de vote.

HAY RIVER

Directeur du scrutin: Hazel Haight, Hay River, T.N.-O.

Candidats:

Ron Courtoreille, Hay River, T.N.-O., gérant

Mansell C. Grey, Hay River, T.N.-O., entrepreneur Jane Groenewegen, Hay River, T.N.-O., femme d'affaires George B. Morin, Yellowknife, T.N.-O., fonctionnaire

Bureau de scr	utin		Bulletins of	léposés pour		***************************************	Total	Électeurs	Total des votes en pourcentage
Nom	No.	Ron Courtoreille	Mansell C. Grey	Jane Groenewegen	George B. Morin	Bulletins rejetés	Total des votes	figurant sur les listes	du nombre d'électeurs inscrits
Hay River	1	95	15	84	43	2	239	276	86.59
Hay River	2	92	26	95	33	0	246	328	75.00
Hay River	3	99	20	84	30	1	234	319	73.35
Hay River	4	72	25	78	34	0	209	271	77.12
Hay River	5	100	19	124	25	0	268	322	83.23
Hay River	6	94	8	88	39	0	229	325	70.46
Hay River	7	60	13	100	35	1	209	275	76.00
Enterprise	8	12	2	8	6	1	29	48	60.42
Bureau spécial Hay River		30	9	35	8	0	*82	**7	3.79
Totaux		654	137	696	253	5	1 745	2 171	80.38
Pourcentage de bulletins valides		37.59	7.87	40.00	14.54				

^{*} Inclut les bulletins déposés par les électeurs incarcérés qui purgent une peine de moins de deux ans.

Candidat élu : Jane Groenewegen

Majorité: 42 votes (2.4%)

^{**} Ne représente que les électeurs incarcérés; tous les autres électeurs sont inclus dans le nombre donné pour chaque section de vote.

INUVIK

Directeur du scrutin: Barbara Crawford, Inuvik, T.N.-O.

Candidats:

Fred E. Koe, Inuvik, T.N.-O., comptable

Floyd K. Roland, Inuvik, T.N.-O., mécanicien

Bureau de scr	Bulletins of	léposés pour	D-11-4:	Total	Électeurs	Total des votes		
Nom	No.	Fred E. Koe	Floyd K. Roland	Bulletins rejetés	des votes	figurant sur les listes	en pourcentage du nombre d'électeurs inscrits	
Inuvik	1	102	195	1	298	373	79.89	
Inuvik	2	63	110	1	174	274	63.50	
Inuvik	3	51	48	0	99	107	92.52	
Inuvik	4	89	94	0	183	262	69.85	
Inuvik	5(a)	77	110	1	188	272	69.12	
Inuvik	5(b)	81	101	1	183	257	71.21	
Bureau spécial Inuvik		29	25	0	*54	**7		
Totaux		492	683	4	1 179	1 552	75.97	
Pourcentage de bulletin	is valides	41.87	58.13	***************************************	***************************************			

Candidat élu : Floyd K. Roland Majorité : 191 votes (16.26%)

^{*} Inclut les bulletins déposés par les électeurs incarcérés qui purgent une peine de moins de deux ans. ** Ne représente que les électeurs incarcérés; tous les autres électeurs sont inclus dans le nombre donné pour chaque section de vote.

IQALUIT

Directeur du scrutin: Meakie Pudlat, Iqaluit, T.N.-O.

Candidats:

Gordon McIntosh, Iqaluit, T.N.-O., gérant d'aréna

Edward Picco, Iqaluit, T.N.-O., gérant

Mary Ekho-Wilman, Iqaluit, T.N.-O., fonctionnaire

Bureau de scrutin		Bull	etins dép	osés pour	Bulletins	Total	Électeurs	Total des votes	
Nom	No.	Gordon McIntosh	Edward Picco	Mary Ekho-Wilman	rejetés	des votes	figurant sur les listes	en pourcentage du nombre d'électeurs inscrits	
Iqaluit	1	13	36	49	0	98	146	67.12	
Iqaluit	2	20	230	169	4	. 423	308	137.34	
Iqaluit	3	21	63	107	2	193	394	48.98	
Iqaluit	4	20	98	139	0	257	96	267.71	
Iqaluit	5	11	75	50	1	137	289	47.40	
Iqaluit	6	11	111	98	1	221	. 131	168.70	
Bureau spécial Iqaluit		4	82	32	0	*118	**11	8.65	
Totaux		100	695	644	8	1 447	1 375	105.24	
Pourcentage de bulletins valides		6.95	48.30	44.75	,	3	3		

Candidat élu: Edward Picco Majorité: 51 votes (3.54%)

^{*} Inclut les bulletins déposés par les électeurs incarcérés qui purgent une peine de moins de deux ans.

** Ne représente que les électeurs incarcérés; tous les autres électeurs sont inclus dans le nombre donné pour chaque section de vote.

KEEWATIN CENTRAL

Directeur du scrutin: Margaret Kusugak, Rankin Inlet, T.N.-O.

Candidats:

Joseph Kaludjak, Rankin Inlet, T.N.-O., homme d'affaires

John Todd, Rankin Inlet, T.N.-O., politicien

Bureau de scruti	Bulletins dépo	Bulletins	Total	Électeurs	Total des votes		
Nom	No.	Joseph Kaludjak	John Todd	rejetés	des votes	figurant sur les listes	en pourcentage du nombre d'électeurs inscrits
Rankin Inlet	1	40	329	3	372	444	83.78
Rankin Inlet	2	47	230	0	277	320	86.56
Rankin Inlet	3	55	284	2	341	372	91.67
Whale Cove	4	54	78	5	137	152	90.13
Bureau spécial Rankin Inlet		5	26	1	*32	**2	2.48
Totaux		201	947	11	1 159	1 290	89.84
Pourcentage de bulletins valides		17.51	82.49				

Candidat élu : John Todd Majorité: 746 votes (64.98%)

^{*} Inclut les bulletins déposés par les électeurs incarcérés qui purgent une peine de moins de deux ans.

** Ne représente que les électeurs incarcérés; tous les autres électeurs sont inclus dans le nombre donné pour chaque section de vote.

KITIKMEOT

Directeur du scrutin: Harry Maksagak, Cambridge Bay, T.N.-O.

Candidats:

Ernest N. Bernhardt, Coppermine, T.N.-O., travailleur autonome

Kelvin Ng, Cambridge Bay, T.N.-O., homme d'affaires

Bureau de scrutin	Bulletins dép	Bulletins	Total	Électeurs	Total des votes		
Nom	No.	Ernest N. Bernhardt	Kelvin Ng	rejetés	des votes	figurant sur les listes	en pourcentage du nombre d'électeurs inscrits
Cambridge Bay	1	50	186	0	236	266	88.72
Cambridge Bay	2	42	253	1	296	394	75.13
Coppermine	3	107	90	1	198	270	73.33
Coppermine	4	103	165	2	270	359	75.21
Bathurst Inlet/ Bay Chimo (bureau de scrutin itinérant)	5	3	32	0	35	11	318.18
Bureau spécial Cambridge Bay		12	44	0	*56	**15	4.31
Bureau spécial Coppermine		5	22	0	27	-	2.08
Totaux		322	792	4	1 118	1 315	85.02
Pourcentage de bulletins valides	3	28.90	71.10				

Candidat élu : Kelvin Ng Majorité : 470 votes (42.19%)

^{*} Inclut les bulletins déposés par les électeurs incarcérés qui purgent une peine de moins de deux ans.

** Ne représente que les électeurs incarcérés; tous les autres électeurs sont inclus dans le nombre donné pour chaque section de vote.

KIVALLIVIK

Directeur du scrutin : Shirley Tagalik, Arviat, T.N.-O.

Candidats:

David Aglukark, Arviat, T.N.-O., coordonnateur de mise en oeuvre

Sam Alagalak, Arviat, T.N.-O., plombier/soutien Silas Arngn'naaq, Baker Lake, T.N.-O., législateur Kevin J. O'Brien, Arviat, T.N.-O., directeur de logements David Simailak, Baker Lake, T.N.-O., homme d'affaires Joy Suluk, Arviat, T.N.-O., éducatrice pour adulte

Bureau de sc	rutin		В	ulletins dépos	sés pour			Bulletins	Total	Électeurs	Total des votes en pourcentage du nombre d'électeurs inscrits
Nom	No.	David Aglukark	Sam Alagalak	Silas Arngn'naaq	Kevin J. O'Brien	David Simailak	Joy Suluk	rejetés	des votes	figurant sur les listes	
Arviat	1	27	28	10	224	11	25	0	325	343	94.75
Arviat	2	58	22	10	234	9	12	0	345	382	90.31
Baker Lake	3	18	4	59	133	84	7	2	307	379	81.00
Baker Lake	4	12	5	57	80	103	5	1	263	321	81.93
Bureau spécial Arviat		4	3	1	19	3	3	0	*33	**6	2.32
Bureau spécial Baker Lake		1	1	3	10	1	0	0	16	-	1.12
Totaux		120	63	140	700	211	52	3	1 289	1 431	90.08
Pourcentage d bulletins valide		9.33	4.90	10.89	54.43	16.41	4.04		-		

Candidat élu : Kevin J. O'Brien Majorité : 489 votes (38.02%)

^{*} Inclut les bulletins déposés par les électeurs incarcérés qui purgent une peine de moins de deux ans. ** Ne représente que les électeurs incarcérés; tous les autres électeurs sont inclus dans le nombre donné pour chaque section de vote.

NAHENDEH

Directeur du scrutin: Rita Cazon, Fort Simpson, T.N.-O.

ACCLAMATION - Jim Antoine, Fort Simpson, T.N.-O., politicien

NATILIKMIOT

Directeur du scrutin: Nee Porter, Taloyoak, T.N.-O.

Candidats:

John Ningark, Pelly Bay, T.N.-O., chasseur Uriash Puqiqnak, Gjoa Haven, T.N.-O., artiste

Bureau de scru	Bulletins of	léposés pour	Bulletins	Total	Électeurs figurant	Total des votes en pourcentage du		
Nom	No.	John Ningark	Uriash Puqiqnak	rejetés	des votes	sur les listes	nombre d'électeurs inscrits	
Pelly Bay	1	135	15	0	150	212	70.75	
Taloyoak	2	112	109	7	228	344	66.28	
Gjoa Haven	3	46	100	0	146	186	78.49	
Gjoa Haven	4	68	102	0	170	251	67.73	
Bureau spécial Taloyoak		2	10	1	13	-	1.31	
Bureau spécial Gjoa Haven		3	2	0	*5	**4	0.50	
Totaux		366	338	8	712	997	71.41	
Pourcentage de bulletins	valides	51.99	48.01					

Candidat élu : John Ningark Majorité : 28 votes (3.98%)

^{*} Inclut les bulletins déposés par les électeurs incarcérés qui purgent une peine de moins de deux ans.

** Ne représente que les électeurs incarcérés; tous les autres électeurs sont inclus dans le nombre donné pour chaque section de vote.

NUNAKPUT

Directeur du scrutin: Vera Ovayuak, Tuktoyaktuk, T.N.-O.

Candidats: Eddie T. Dillon, Tuktoyaktuk, T.N.-O., maire

Vince Steen, Tuktoyaktuk, T.N.-O., superviseur de l'entretien de la voie publique

Bureau de scrut	Bulletins dép	Bulletins déposés pour			Électeurs	Total des votes		
Nom	No.	Eddie T. Dillon	Vince Steen	Bulletins rejetés	des votes	figurant sur les listes	en pourcentage du nombre d'électeurs inscrits	
Tuktoyaktuk	1	62	129	1	192	262	73.28	
Tuktoyaktuk	2	44	153	1	198	261	75.86	
Paulatuk	3	24	56	0	80	133	60.15	
Sachs Harbour	4	30	24	1	55	74	74.32	
Holman Island	5	72	28	2	102	216	47.22	
Bureau spécial Tuktoyaktuk		8	5	_	*13	**5	1.37	
Totaux		240	395	5	640	951	67.30	
ourcentage de bulletins valides		37.80	62.20				•	

Candidat élu : Vince Steen Majorité: 155 votes (24.41%)

^{*} Inclut les bulletins déposés par les électeurs incarcérés qui purgent une peine de moins de deux ans.

** Ne représente que les électeurs incarcérés; tous les autres électeurs sont inclus dans le nombre donné pour chaque section de vote.

SAHTU

Directeur du scrutin: Margrit Minder, Norman Wells, T.N.-O.

Candidats:

George Cleary, Deline, T.N.-O., président/chef politique Stephen Kakfwi, Fort Good Hope, T.N.-O., éducateur

Bureau de scrutin	Bulletins d	éposés pour	Bulletins	Total	Électeurs	Total des votes en pourcentage du	
Nom	No.	George Cleary	Stephen Kakfwi	rejetés	des votes	figurant sur les listes	nombre d'électeurs inscrits
Colville Lake	1	0	28	0	28	50	56.00
Fort Good Hope	2	21	299	1	321	363	88.43
Norman Wells	3	54	205	2	261	392	66.58
Fort Norman	4	52	91	4	147	223	65.92
Deline	5	179	93	2	274	379	72.30
Bureau spécial Fort Good Hope	***************************************	5	17	0	*22	**12	1.56
Bureau spécial Norman Wells		1	10	0	11	•	0.78
Bureau spécial Deline		7	1	0	8	-	0.57
Totaux		319	744	9	1 072	1 419	75.55
Pourcentage de bulletins valide	es	30.01	69.99	-			

Candidat élu : Stephen Kakfwi Majorité : 425 votes (39.98%)

^{*} Inclut les bulletins déposés par les électeurs incarcérés qui purgent une peine de moins de deux ans.

** Ne représente que les électeurs incarcérés; tous les autres électeurs sont inclus dans le nombre donné pour chaque section de vote.

SLAVE NORD

Directeur du scrutin: Louise Richardson, Rae, T.N.-O.

Candidats: Violet Camsell-Blondin, Rae-Edzo, T.N.-O., coordonnateur de ressources

Leon Lafferty, Rae, T.N.-O., chef d'équipe d'entretien James Rabesca, Rae-Edzo, T.N.-O., interprète/traducteur

Henry Zoe, Rae, T.N.-O., administrateur Isadore Zoe, Wha Ti, T.N.-O., sans emploi Joseph Zoe, Rae, T.N.-O., sans emploi

Bureau de sc	rutin		Bull	etins dépo	osés poi	ır				Électeurs	Total des votes en pourcentage du nombre d'électeurs inscrits
Nom	No.	Violet Camsell- Blondin	Leon Lafferty	James Rabesca	Henry Zoe	Isadore Zoe	Joseph Zoe	Bulletins rejetés	Total des votes	figurant sur les listes	
Rae	1	27	27	73	20	3	11	2	163	211	77.25
Rae	2	61	38	100	27	5	12	3	246	317	77.60
Rae	3	33	81	73	47	2	17	7	260	302	86.09
Edzo	4	17	13	53	36	0	7	2	128	159	80.50
Lac La Martre (Wha Ti)	5	33	2	74	13	29	12	5	168	253	66.40
Rae Lakes	6	19	5	76	7	5	3	1	116	184	63.04
Snare Lake	7	12	7	24	7	1	2	2	55	70	78.57
Bureau spécial Arviat	***************************************	2	2	8	1	2	3	0	*18	**4	1.20
Totaux		204	175	481	158	47	67	22	1 154	1 500	76.93
Pourcentage of bulletins valid		18.02	15.46	42.49	13.96	4.15	5.92		,		

Candidat élu : James Rabesca Majorité : 277 votes (24.47%)

^{*} Inclut les bulletins déposés par les électeurs incarcérés qui purgent une peine de moins de deux ans.

** Ne représente que les électeurs incarcérés; tous les autres électeurs sont inclus dans le nombre donné pour chaque section de vote.

THEBACHA

Directeur du scrutin: Anne Jones, Fort Smith, T.N.-O.

Candidats:

Allan Heron, Fort Smith, T.N.-O., contremaitre général

Sean Mageean, Fort Smith, T.N.-O., comptable

K.A. Jeannie Marie-Jewell, Fort Smith, T.N.-O., maîtresse de maison

J. Michael Miltenberger, T.N.-O., surintendant

Bureau de sci	utin		Bullet	ins déposés po	ur	Bulletins	Total	Électeurs	Total des votes en pourcentage du nombre d'électeurs inscrits
Nom	No.	Allan Heron	Sean Mageean	K.A. Jeannie Marie-Jewell	J. Michael Miltenberger	rejetés	des votes	figurant sur les listes	
Fort Smith	1	23	33	52	151	0	259	299	86.62
Fort Smith	2	5	27	53	84	0	169	201	84.08
Fort Smith	3	20	11	127	51	1	210	239	87.87
Fort Smith	4(a)	14	11	85	81	0	191	237	80.59
Fort Smith	4(b)	8	11	77	81	2	179	218	82.11
Fort Smith	5	20	14	145	131	0	310	362	85.64
Bureau spécial Fort Smith		6	12	32	28	0	*78	**5	5.01
Totaux		96	119	571	607	3	1 396	1 561	89.43
Pourcentage de bulletins valides		6.89	8.54	40.99	43.58	-			

* Inclut les bulletins déposés par les électeurs incarcérés qui purgent une peine de moins de deux ans.

Candidat élu : J. Michael Miltenberger

Majorité: 36 votes (2.58%)

^{**} Ne représente que les électeurs incarcérés; tous les autres électeurs sont inclus dans le nombre donné pour chaque section de vote.

TU NEDHÉ

Directeur du scrutin: Violet Beaulieu, Fort Resolution, T.N.-O.

Candidats:

Larry Bearard, Fort Resolution, T.N.-O., entrepreneur

Archie Catholique, Lutselk'e, T.N.-O., interprète/traducteur

Don Morin, Fort Resolution, T.N.-O., entrepreneur

Bureau de scri	ıtin	Bulle	etins déposés po	our	Bulletins	Total	Électeurs	Total des votes
Nom	No.	Larry Bearard	Archie Catholique	Don Morin	rejetés	des votes	figurant sur les listes	en pourcentage du nombre d'électeurs inscrits
Fort Resolution	1	55	26	271	6	358*	418	85.65
Lutselk'e	2	3	93	101	0	197	207	95.17
Bureau spécial Fort Resolution	Lel	oureau de scr	scrutin et	1.30				
Totaux		58	119	372	6	555	625	88.80
Pourcentage de bu valides	ılletins	10.56	21.68	67.76	-			

^{*} Inclut huit électeurs incarcérés inscrits sur les listes.

Candidat élu: Don Morin Majorité: 253 votes (46.08%)

YELLOWKNIFE CENTRE

Directeur du scrutin: Val Braden, Yellowknife, T.N.-O.

Candidats:

Gary J. Boyd, Yellowknife, T.N.-O., avocat

Marie Coe, Yellowknife, T.N.-O., agent immobilier Roland Gosselin, Yellowknife, T.N.-O., fonctionnaire Arlene Hache, Yellowknife, T.N.-O., directeur exécutif Jake Ootes, Yellowknife, T.N.-O., homme d'affaires Dave Ramsay, Yellowknife, T.N.-O., homme d'affaires

Don Yamkowy, Yellowknife, T.N.-O., gérant

Bureau de scrutin		000000000000000000000000000000000000000		Bulle	tins dép	osés po	Bulletins	Total	Électeurs	Total des votes en		
Nom	No.	Gary J. Boyd	Marie Coe	Roland Gosselin	Arlene Hache		Dave Ramsay	Don Yamkowy	rejetés	des votes	figurant sur les listes	pourcentage du nombre d'électeurs inscrits
Yellowknife	1	5	13	13	20	16	17	4	0	88	227	38.77
Yellowknife	2	25	12	13	17	35	14	17	1	134	265	50.57
Yellowknife	3(a)	17	27	21	15	24	44	17	0	165	258	63.95
Yellowknife	3(b)	8	16	17	23	34	30	10	0	138	258	53.49
Yellowknife	4	29	31	25	48	40	37	17	1	228	345	66.09
Yellowknife	5	48	25	27	28	36	37	21	3	225	388	57.99
Yellowknife	6	22	24	10	58	44	18	11	1	188	318	59.12
Bureau spécial Yellowknife		11	14	13	22	20	12	11	0	*103	**2	5.00
Totaux		165	162	139	231	249	209	108	6	1 269	2 061	61.43
Pourcentage bulletins vali		13.06	12.83	11.01	18.29	19.71	16.55	8.55		***************************************		

* Inclut les bulletins déposés par les électeurs incarcérés qui purgent une peine de moins de deux ans.

Candidat élu : Jake Ootes Majorité : 18 votes (1.43%)

^{**} Ne représente que les électeurs incarcérés; tous les autres électeurs sont inclus dans le nombre donné pour chaque section de vote.

YELLOWKNIFE FRAME LAKE

Directeur du scrutin: Penelope Kocik, Yellowknife, T.N.-O.

Candidats:

Charles Dent, Yellowknife, T.N.-O., homme d'affaires

David McCann, Yellowknife, T.N.-O., consultant en planification

Tom Pagonis, Yellowknife, T.N.-O., électricien

Rob Roman, Yellowknife, T.N.-O., travailleur autonome

Bureau de scrutin	Bı	ulletins dé	posés poi	ır	Bulletins	Total	Électeurs figurant	Total des votes en pourcentage du		
Nom	No.	Charles Dent	David McCann	Tom Pagonis	Rob Roman	rejetés	des votes	sur les listes	nombre d'électeurs inscrits	
Yellowknife	1	108	19	12	9	1	149	347	42.94	
Yellowknife	2	79	23	5	22	0	129	246	52.44	
Yellowknife	3	46	10	4	47	0	107	176	60.80	
Yellowknife	4	89	35	14	29	0	167	311	53.70	
Yellowknife	5(a)	63	9	5	5	0	82	220	37.27	
Yellowknife	5(b)	42	17	7	19	0	85	221	38.46	
Bureau spécial Yellowknife		19	9	2	4	0	*34	**2	2.24	
Totaux		446	122	49	135	1	753	1 523	49.44	
Pourcentage de bulletins	59.31	16.22	6.52	17.95		~ ************************************				

^{*} Inclut les bulletins déposés par les électeurs incarcérés qui purgent une peine de moins de deux ans.

Candidat élu : Charles Dent Majorité : 311 votes (41.36%)

^{**} Ne représente que les électeurs incarcérés; tous les autres électeurs sont inclus dans le nombre donné pour chaque section de vote.

YELLOWKNIFE NORD

Directeur du scrutin : Kathy Southworth, Yellowknife, T.N.-O.

Candidats:

Roy Erasmus, Yellowknife, T.N.-O., avocat Jim Evoy, Yellowknife, T.N.-O., administrateur

Sandy Holmes, Yellowknife, T.N.-O., femme d'affaires retraitée

Donna Hunt, Yellowknife, T.N.-O., écrivain à la pige Wally Larocque, Yellowknife, T.N.-O., fonctionnaire

Louis Leonardis, Yellowknife, T.N.-O., gérant en service de plomberie

Clem Paul, Yellowknife, T.N.-O., soudeur

Bureau de scrutin				Bulle	tins dép	osés pour		Total	Électeurs	Total des votes en pourcentage du		
Nom	No.	Roy Erasmus	Jim Evoy	Sandy Holmes	Donna Hunt	Wally Larocque	Louis Leonardis	Clem Paul	Bulletins rejetés	des votes	figurant sur les listes	nombre d'électeurs inscrits
Ingraham Trail	1	5	33	8	3	11	0	23	0	83	107	77.57
Dettah	2	80	11	0	2	1	0	4	0	98	141	69.50
Yellowknife	3	· 172	29	6	29	25	0	37	0	298	370	80.54
Yellowknife	4	73	40	7	12	17	2	46	0	197	258	76.36
Yellowknife	5	34	13	1	5	7	1	11	1	73	127	57.48
Yellowknife	6	125	50	9	11	27	8	31	1	262	408	64.22
Yellowknife	7	39	33	2	5	13	5	10	0	107	216	49.54
Yellowknife	8	35	36	7	10	13	1	14	4	120	270	44.44
Yellowknife	9	37	24	4	16	22	3	30	1	137	241	56.85
Yellowknife	10	45	34	7	15	10	7	10	0	128	288	44.44
Bureau spécial Yellowknife		41	31	5	1	12	2	33	2	*127	**7	5.23
Totaux		686	334	56	109	158	29	249	9	1 630	2 433	67.00
Pourcentage de bulletins valides		42.32	20.60	3.45	6.72	9.75	1.79	15.36			•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••	

* Inclut des bulletins déposés par les électeurs incarcérés qui purgent une peine de moins de deux ans.

** Ne représente que les électeurs incarcérés; tous les aurtres électeurs sont inclus dans le nombre donné pour chaque section de vote.

Candidat élu : Roy Erasmus **Majorité**: 352 votes (21.71%)

YELLOWKNIFE SUD

Directeur du scrutin: Debbie Nider, Yellowknife, T.N.-O.

Candidats: Seamus Henry, Yellowknife, T.N.-O., homme d'affaires

Kirby Marshall, Yellowknife, T.N.-O., gestionnaire financier et économique

Tony Whitford, Yellowknife, T.N.-O., adjoint exécutif

Bureau de scru	Bulle	etins dépos	s pour	Bulletins	Total	Électeurs	Total des votes		
Nom	No.	Seamus Henry	Kirby Marshall	Tony Whitford	rejetés	des votes	figurant sur les listes	en pourcentage du nombre d'électeurs inscrits	
Yellowknife	1(a)	104	34	77	0	215	358	60.06	
Yellowknife	1(b)	93	31	72	0	196	341	57.48	
Yellowknife	1(c)	61	25	63	1	150	250	60.00	
Yellowknife	2	74	33	89	0	196	385	50.91	
Yellowknife	3	64	41	118	0	223	348	64.08	
Yellowknife	4	81	50	115	0	246	451	54.55	
Yellowknife	5	66	32	110	0	208	353	58.92	
Yellowknife	6	112	40	91	0	243	360	67.50	
Yellowknife	7	132	45	97	0	274	431	63.57	
Yellowknife	8	123	44	86	0	253	348	72.70	
Bureau spécial Yellowknife		62	24	50	0	*136	**1	3.58	
Totaux		972	399	968	1	2 340	3 625	64.55	
Pourcentage de bulletin	41.56	17.06	41.39						

^{*} Inclut les bulletins déposés par les électeurs incarcérés qui purgent une peine de moins de deux ans.

Candidat élu : Seamus Henry Majorité : 4 votes (0.2%)

^{**} Ne représente que les électeurs incarcérés; tous les autres électeurs sont inclus dans le nombre donné pour chaque section de vote.

AIVILIK, élection partielle du 8 mai 1995

Cause de la vacance : Démission de James Arvaluk, le 20 février 1995

Mandat reçu : le 10 mars 1995

Émission du bref : le 24 mars 1995

Jour des présentations : le 10 avril 1995

Jour de scrutin : le 8 mai 1995

Directeur de scrutin: Steven Kopak, Repulse Bay, T.N.-O.

Candidats:

Peter Katorkra, Repulse Bay, T.N.-O., sculpteur

Joani Kringayark, Repulse Bay, T.N.-O., entrepreneur Steve Mapsalak, Repulse Bay, T.N.-O., agent financier Simionie Sammurtok, Chesterfield Inlet, T.N.-O., ouvrier

Manitok Bruce Thompson, Rankin Inlet, T.N.-O., consultante en langue Inuktitut

Bureau de scrutin			Bulle	tins déposé			Électeurs	Total des votes en pourcentage			
Nom	No.	Peter Katorkra	Joani Kringayark	Steve Mapsalak	Simionie Sammurtok	Manitok Bruce Thompson	Bulletins rejetés	Total des votes	figurant sur les listes	du nombre d'électeurs inscrits	
Repulse Bay	1	15	19	36	24	45	0	139	241	57.70	
Chesterfield Inlet	2	3	0	3	70	16	0	92	156	58.90	
Coral Harbour	3	22	3	7	37	85	2	156	329	47.40	
Bureau spécial Repulse Bay		Le bureau de scrutin n₀ 1 inclut les données du bureau spécial de scrutin									
Bureau spécial Coral Harbour			Le bure	au de scrutir	n n _o 3 inclut le	s données du	bureau sp	écial de	escrutin		
Totaux		40	22	46	131	146	2	387	726	53.30	
Pourcentage de bulletins valides	>	10.34	5.68	11.89	33.80	37.70					

Candidat élu : Manitok Bruce Thompson

Majorité: 15 votes (3.9%)

Elections Canada





Élections Canada

NWT 94307